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ITEM BF-1: PROPOSED FISCAL YEAR 2016 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY
OF MAUI (CC 15-41)
VICE-CF-lAIR WHITE: . ."gavel). . . Good morning, this Budget.. .this meeting of the Budget
and Finance Committee will come to order. We have a lot of testimony this morning
and before we get started I would like to let you know that Members present this
morning are Bob Carroll.
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COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Good morning, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. Gladys Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Good morning, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Aloha. And Elle Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aloha. Good morning, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Aloha. And Don Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Good morning, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. And Mike Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Aloha. And good morning, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. And excused for today are the Chair of the Committee
Riki Hokama and Don Couch. And joining us shortly will be Stacy Crivello. So since
we have lots of testimony this morning I would like to let everyone know that we will
be sticking to the three minutes and will not be terribly excited about extending the
extra minute. But I'm sure that some of the Members will have questions. So without
further ado well get moving along with our public testimony. And we'll go through the
Chambers for a while and then well visit the District Offices. So with that, without
objections, Members, well open public testimony.
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And our first testifier this morning is John Herberger, and he'll be
followed by Tom Blackburn- Rodriguez.

.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.
MR. lIERBERGER; Aloha.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Aloha.
MR. HERBERGER: I wanna thank the Council for the opportunity to speak and even more
so for your listening ear that you always provide us. Your test result is ready, you are
HIV positive. No matter how many times I've had to say that it never gets easier over
the years.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair, excuse me. I would like the people to introduce
themselves SO I know, I didn't quiet hear what you said. If you don't mind please.
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MR. HERBERGER: Oh, okay. I'm sorry, I'm John Herberger, from Maui Aids Foundation.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, John.
MR. HERBERGER: Sure. So anyway telling someone they are HIV positive never gets easier
for me or any one that I work with. But we do what we do as professionals. We
manage our discomfort and we put the client first. We want our clients to thrive, of
course telling someone that they are HIV negative is a lot easier and we get a lot more
of those thankfully. But we spend 30 minutes with every person who is HIV negative
to ensure that they know how to lower their risk and stay lower in their risk to
themselves and to protect the community. The need to educate, counsel, and protect
remains urgent. In the State of Hawaii, in Maui County we are no different than the
rest of the US population. The fastest growing population for HIV are youth ages
13 years old to 26. They account for a quarter of all new infections and 50 percent of
these youth do not know that they are infected because they have never tested.
Hepatitis is even worse on the islands. Hawaii is number one in Hepatitis. In Maui
County alone we have over 1,500 people living with Hepatitis C that know it. And the
CDC estimates there another 1,600 people living with Hepatitis C that do not know it.
And that is why we offer the free testing, thanks to this grant. Your generosity and
stewardship allows us to reach many of the citizens of Maui County in various parts of
the County for both HIV and Hepatitis C testing. We not only test in Wailuku, we test
in Lahaina, we test in Kihei, we test Upcountry, we test in Hana twice a year, and we
test on Molokai twice year. And thanks to Women Helping Women we're getting ready
to test on Lanai twice a year as well. We're very proud of this widespread outreach to
all the corners of Maui County. Along with testing we are currently doing two groups.
The Empowerment for LGBTQ kids who are at risk and the sister group for women.
Narrowing it down since we have a few minutes I'd like to thank the other
organizations that we link to, where we do groups like Malama Recovery, Aloha House,
Maui Correctional Center, the schools. And in closing say your grant plays a large
part in our success. Maui County is number one of all the counties linking people to
care who are HIV positive in Hawaii. And the CDC is currently studying Hawaii
because the rate of linkage to care in the United States is 28 percent and we are more
than double that here. And I don't think that would happen if we didn't work as a
whole as a community. I think that's our aloha and our connectiveness [sic. And we
would never be able to reach that goal if we didn't work as a village. So with a few
seconds left and cutting clown my speech, I just wanna say thank you, without you
and without the people in this room we wouldn't have the success that we have,
Mahalo.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much, John. Any questions for the testifier, Members?
Seeing none, thank you very much. And Tom will be followed by Anthony Arcuria.
MR. BI-ACKBURN-RODRIGUEZ: Good morning, Mr. Chairman
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
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MR. BLACKBURN-RODRIGUEZ:
--Members of the Council.
My name is Tom
Blackburn-Rodriguez. And I'll be testifying this morning as an individual. And,
Mr. Chairman, if I might before I begin my remarks just to extend a very sincere
welcome to my good friend Sandy Baz for successfully returning to work. Thank you,
Sandy. Aloha.
I guess there will be applause from the audience for that.
Mr. Chairman, I simply wanted to take a moment to echo what others will be saying
here today which is first of all to say Mahalo to this Council. This Council judges SC)
many competing recommendations that deal with issues of public safety, health, and
welfare. That it's a job that I do not understand why people aspire to and I honor
them for doing it. This is that time during the Budget Hearing when we look at
another aspect of Maui County's infrastructure, I'm talking about the social human
capital, the infrastructure, part of what makes us the great County we are. One of the
things that has happened here is the many nonprofits. And what I speak to directly
would be Maui Economic Opportunity. I've served on a national level with community
action agencies. I've traveled in all 50 States. I've visited hundreds of community
action agencies in that role before moving here to Maui. And I can tell you this and
when we at the national association established the recommendations of how you
would become an outstanding community action agency, a rigorous national process
with competition against 900 agencies, MEO was the first agency chosen and was
number one outstanding community action agency in the entire United States, Guam,
and also the Virgin Islands. That is the quality of the agencies here and MEO that you
have over 50 years with them supported. This is not an accident, it's a partnership,
it's forward, backwards, it's sideways but it's a partnership. This County should be
very proud of the fact not only do we have leadership of the National Association of
Counties but we have a story and a message to tell about people can work together in
a small area, even though they may disagree over items that they can set things aside
for the common good. And I simply want to take advantage of this opportunity to say
thank you to MEO. Thank you to the Council, the nonprofits. And to let you know
that I expect to have double hip operation coming up in July. And I'm going to be
talking to Harry and make sure that MEO that transportation takes me to my doctor's
appointments. And Ill tell you this I've been waiting years to call up and complain
about service. But again, Mr. Chairman, thank you. Thank the Council, its hard
work and I'd also like to say that this is best dancers I've ever seen on a Maui County
Council. Aloha. And thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Are they talking about me?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much. Members, any questions or need clarification
as to who he was referring to?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I know he's not referring to me, Mr. Chair. I'm not
worrying about that.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, seeing none, thank you very much, Torn.
MR. BLACKBURN-RODRIGUEZ: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Thank you.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And following Anthony will be Courtney Goodloe.
MR. ARCURIA: Aloha, Chairman and Councilmembers.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Aloha.
MR. ARCURIA: My name is Tony Arcuria, I'm the Program Director of Aloha House, a
residential and detox services. And I'm here to thank you for supporting us last year
and also encourage you to again consider our grants for the 2016 fiscal year for the
detox and residential programs over at Aloha House. We've gone through some
changes over the last year as far as funding is concerned. And one of the ways that
that's affected us is that there are certain stipulations on, you know, when we can
fund somebody. A lot of our funding, most of our funding is done by insurance over at
the residential these days. But and sometimes the State funding could cover a person
if they don't have insurance. But in some cases it can't. So that's where your support
has allowed people and 154 so far in the 2015 fiscal year were able to be supported
through detox and a residential treatment because of the grant. So basically what I
wanna let you know is that this grant that you have been providing is saving lives, and
mahalo, appreciate your support.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much, Anthony. Any questions for the testifier,
Members? Seeing none, Courtney will be followed by Juli Patao.
MS. (JOODLOE: Aloha and good morning. My name is Courtney Goodloe, and I'm a proud
graduate of Aloha House residential treatment. I first wanna thank the Council for
your past grants because I no doubt benefited from them. And thank you for your
consideration for future help for those who are still suffering. I am a recovering
alcoholic, who is the child of an alcoholic, who was the child of an alcoholic, who was
the child of an alcoholic. I am also diagnosed with a co-occurring disorder of complex
post-traumatic stress injury. I have one year sober and clean as of last week April 16.
And I am now stable in my- mental health and breaking the cycle in no small part
because of Aloha House and it's amazing staff. They have saved my life and they are
an anchor in my recovery. What I most noticed about my stay there was the fact that
they treat the whole person. It is a holistic and comprehensive, physical, mental,
emotional, and spiritual way to illuminate and treat the causes and effects of
addiction. We were educated about how addiction affects the brain. And if there was
a co-occurring disorder to be treated, that was treated as well. There was cognitive
behavioral therapy in order to re-wire for lack of a better word. And help us to relearn
how to respond with thought rather than just react to the environmental, genetic,
formative, and chemical causes of addiction. There's psychiatry on site where
medication is administered and adjusted if necessary. And there is therapy, which I
have greatly benefited from as I have engaged in intensive trauma therapy and
continue to do so since my graduation. I am actually benefitting from a specialized
and really effective method for me called EMDR and I have seen changes in my life
every day. The other thing that they address there which is all important is our health
as a human being. We engage in exercise and activities to stimulate our bodies and
our minds which have been starved over the course of our addiction. There is an
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amazing diet there that improves our way of living and helps us to understand how
important it is to maintain health during the course of cur recovery. While we are
there we are introduced to 12-step fellowships, including AA and NA. And H&I comes
and gives those talks on campus so that we understand how important those
fellowships will be to our recovery when we leave. We are taken to meetings and we're
encouraged to get a sponsor. By the time that I left Aloha House I had a sponsor and I
am with her for eight months now. I cannot say enough about the staff there. Their
expertise, some of them have personal experience with addiction. Their love, their
empathy, their generosity, the extra mile does not go, say enough to cover what it is
that they do for us even after we've left.
MR. MOLINA: Three minutes.
MS. GOODLOE: Thank you. In closing I would like to say that they set up each and every
client and patient who leaves there to succeed. By the time that I left I had sober
living housing, I had a case manager, I was enrolled in intensive out-patient and
out-patient programs, and I can still go to that same counselor for help when I need it.
And most importantly I found the alumni group that meets every Friday and has
events once monthly is...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Goodloe, would you -MS GOODLOE: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --provide a wrapping up comment please.
VMS. GOODLOE: A great boon to my success and recovery. 1 thank you for the time.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you so much, Courtney. And Juli will be... oh, I'm sorry,
Members, any questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you. And Juli will be
followed by Ronelle Kahuhu.
NIS. PATAO: Good morning, Chair and Councilmembers. Thanks again for having us here. I
just wanted to say thank you for supporting over the past 20 years, support of
University of Hawaii Maui College and the cooperative education grant partnership. I
passed out these blue folders to share with you. A few of our students that have
benefited from the grant that was providing stipends for students. And just to share
with you there's so many departments here at Maui County that have been wonderful
mentors for our up and coming students that will likely replace our workforce. And
with that said I just wanted to share with you, just some few highlights. One student
commented that the County provided warm, welcoming professional mentors to really
help then find where their career pathway would lead. Another student said I learned
so much from the internship experience, it's prepared them to have the right approach
to going about seeking a job. It also helped them with hands-on experience with
managing or talking to customers, the public, and sharpen their skills in more and to
have them regain some confidence in their own skills. So in light of all the wonderful
students that you've touched I do wanna share this one example. The Fire
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Department's secretary who is Crystal Sakai, is a former cooperative education
student, And I had no idea, I had been talking to her for a while coordinating
internships with her and she said that this program has been very dear to her heart.
So I would like to say that you have touched many, many students, coworkers, and
colleagues that you have here at the County of Maui. And I hope that you are able to
continue your funding support of the UH Maui College cooperative education
partnership grant. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Patao. Members any questions for the testifier?
Seeing none, thank you very much. Ronelle will be followed by Renee Gaines.
MS. KAHUHU: Aloha and good morning, Council.

VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. NAF-EUHU: Thank you for your time today. So I'm a student who actually took two
different internships, per the coop course. Wonderful areas, very different, I did office
on aging and I also did the recyclinf. The recycling I actually was job offered. But I'm
still pursuing my engineering degree so I had to decline for now. I intend to be a part
of County eventually. That would be a good area I think, that I'd wanna be in. I
would like to ask you to reinstate. We use to have a lot larger funding to help our
students. It was very beneficial for myself, being a single parent, coming after all
these years. I'm not the traditional student from high school. It's nontraditional, it's a
lot more challenging and difficult trying to work around the children and work and
school full time of course. But I'm almost there, I will definitely be getting a Bachelors
soon. And I just wanna say thank you for your support. It really does help our
students. Did you have any questions for me?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Any questions, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: How many years have you been in this intern cause you
said you went two different sides.
MS. KA1-JUHU: I actually did per semester.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Per semester.
MS. KAHUHU: So when we do co-ops it's a full semester.
COUNC1LMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
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MS. KAHUHU: I did one semester in summer and that was our recycling. Previous to the
summer I did with County of Office on Aging. It was a lot of travel documents, really
not something I wanna be doing.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay,
MS. KAHUFTU: So the recycling was definitely the area.
LOUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well I say pursue your dreams, continue where you wanna
go because [think you have a great future ahead of you. Thank you.
MS. KAHUHIJ: I do. Thanks so much, Council. Anything else? Okay, terrific, have a good
cia
VICE--CHAIR WHITE: Don't see anything. Thank you very much for being here this morning.
And Renee will be followed by Stacey Moniz. And after Ms. Moniz's testimony well go
to the District Offices to check if they have testifiers.
MS. GAINES: Good morning. My name is Renee Gaines. And I'm here to talk about the
Kihei Youth Center. My family has been privileged to have a grandson at part of the
youth center for the last five plus years. And I can't speak highly enough about them.
i've really never had any complaints, only praises for the staff and also the executive
director. The center's been a life saver. The kids have a place to go that's safe after
school where they'll get homework help, along with a nutritional snack, which is very
important to kids, and also all the love that all the staff and all the other people that
participate at the youth center provide. The center has provided a lot of cultural type
teaching to the children. And it's given them a great team building environment. And
they've made some lifelong friends. Thank you for your support currently and for the
future support of the Kihei Youth Center.
VICE-CT-lAlR WHITE: Thank you very much. Members, any questions for the testifier?
Seeing none, thanks for coming this morning.
MS. MONJZ: .Aloha and good morning, Members. My name is Stacey Moniz. I'm the
executive director at Women Helping Women. Arid I also want to say thank you to you
all for your continued support of Women Helping Women. We are a line item with the
County and I just wanted to give a little bit of a background. Women Helping Women
is the domestic violence shelter and programs. And we've been providing services on
Maui since 1977. And then in 1997, we started an office on Lanai. And the County
has been supporting that since about 2004. Then in 2006 we opened an office in
Lahaina. And the County has been supporting that office as well. So we try to
respond to communities' needs and expand our services accordingly. And Hana has
been asking us for quite a few years to start an advocate position in Hana. So we
finally have created a partnership with Ohana Makamac. And we are prepared now to
hire an advocate in Hana. And so I've asked for an increase in our budget that is
exactly for that Hana position. So our total request is $220,243 and currently in the
budget there's about 2 10,000. So it's a little bit short, I understand times are tough.
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And but I did want to put a plug in that this is a new service for the community of
East Maui. So that's where that increase is coming from. And give you a chance to
ask questions or but I did wanna echo again how grateful we are. We partner with the
community and the County of Maui is one of our big partners so I'm very grateful.
Thank VOL].
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Moniz. Members any questions for the testifier?
COIJNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Thank you very much, Chair. And thank you, Stacy, for being
here this morning. I'm sorry I missed that amount that you needed for Hana,
MS. MONIZ: So the amount for Hana is about $20,000.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: About 20.
MS. MONIZ: Yeah, so that's an increase. We have a 16-hour position plus computer and
some to help pay for internet, a cell phone, things like that.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Okay, thank you very much.
MS. MONIZ: Yeah, thank you too.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. We'll first go to the Hana District Office, Dawn, do you
have any testifiers this morning?
MS. LONO: Good morning, Chair. This is Dawn Lono at the Hana Office and there's no one
waiting to testify.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much. And next to the Lanai District Office, Denise,
do you have any testifiers?
MS. FERNANDEZ: Good morning, Chair. This is Denise Fernandez at the Lanai Office and
we currently have one testifier. And that is Kathy Carroll, representing the Lanai
Animal Rescue Center.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, please proceed.
MS. CARROLL: Yes aloha, Vice-Chair White and Councilmembers. Lanai Animal.. .I'm, this
is Kathy Carroll, founder of Lanai Animal Rescue Center or LARC. We were
established in 2008 as a 501(c)(3) nonprofit community service organization. Our
long-term efforts are to create an improved environment on Lanai for feral cats, native
birds, and our community. We're grateful for previous funding received from the
County of Maui. For Fiscal 2016 we're requesting $10,500 to assist with our
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programs, an amount that represents less than 3 percent of our anticipated budget.
Native birds are deeply honored and respected as integral components of Lanai's
natural resources and the Hawaiian culture. Because feral cats are natural predators
they pose a potential danger to the native birds. At LARC we believe that birds and
cats can coexist on the island through intervention, collaboration, and management.
In fact, the protection of native birds was the very inspiration for our outdoor cat
sanctuary, which is surrounding by cat-proof fencing. The proposed program is for
the humane management of Lanai's feral cat population. This time we have a focus on
spaying and neutering cats from areas where native birds are threatened and then
relocating and caring for the cats at the sanctuary. Our grant application provides
details regarding our standards of care, as well as medical and demographic tracking
systems to determine housing needs now and in the future. Our team has been
spaying and neutering homeless cats for more than 11 years here, which has made a
positive difference in our community. In the past many people were skeptical we could
make a difference. But after seeing fewer roaming cats and nuisance behavior such as
spraying, howling, and fighting, more people are inclined to have their own pets
spayed or neutered as well. LARC also urges owners to keep their cats indoors for the
safety of cats and birds alike. Our feral cat management program also serves as a
model others might consider in their own communities and we are happy to share our
innovative low cost and effective approaches with others contemplating similar
solutmns. I thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony to the Budget and
Finance Committee and mahalo for your consideration.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Carroll. Members, any questions for the testifier?
Seeing none, thank you for your testimony this morning. Do you have anyone else
there waiting to testify, Denise?
MS. FERNANDEZ: No there is no one else waiting to testify.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much. Well go next to our Molokai District Office,
Ella, do we have any testifiers?
MS. ALCON: Good morning, Chair. This is Ella Alcon on Molokai and there is no one here
waiting to testify.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you ladies if you receive any more testifiers in your District
Office please e-mail Staff and let us know. Otherwise well keep going through the
testifiers here in the Chambers. And our next testifier is Edel Baguio-Larena, and
following Edel will be Breeze Carvaiho.
MS. BAGUIO-LARENA: Council Chair, good morning, and, Members, good morning. My
name is Edel Baguio-Larena, and I work with Maui Family Support Services. It's a
nonprofit agency that has been serving Maui County for over 34 years. And our
mission is to use the collective resources of our community to strengthen families.
And our prime directive is to prevent child abuse and neglect. And I'm here today to
thank you again, the Council and the Mayor's Office for continuing to support the
programs of Maui Family Support Services. Your support means a lot because we are
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able to leverage Federal funding with the County support. And for this year for 20 15,
2016, we will be able to bring in almost $2 million from Federal funding. And I'm also
a mother of young children so I know the need of families in terms of early childhood
education. We provide comprehensive services including health, nutrition, mental
health, and also father involvements. And we serve all the islands of Maui County
including Lanai. And starting last year we were able to support the Hana community
by starting to build the infant toddler center which will be the first infant toddler
center in Hana. And we're just waiting right now for the approval of DHS licensing so
that we will be able to have the first infant and toddler center in that community. So
for this, for next year we are requesting $67,658 to continue to support the Early Head
Start Program, which serves low-income families. So these are the families who
cannot afford to pay childcare. And by enrolling them in our program we're able to
help them in going back to school or going back to work. And that helps in building
up their self-sufficiency. We cannot do these programs as well without the
partnership of other agencies such as Ka Hale A Ke Ola Resource Center, which I see
them here right now. We are not able to have that center in Lahaina if they didnt
provide us the classroom at the resource center. And then also we serve 10 percent of
our funded enrollment for children with special needs. And these arc children who
have developmental delays or significant delays. And we don't separate them in the
classroom. They are integrated in all the services of the program. So again I wanna
thank you for the opportunity to let me testify. And also to thank you for your
continued support for Maui Family Support Services.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Baguio-Larena. Any questions for the testifier?
MS. BAGUIO-LARENA: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Seeing none, thank you very much. And Breeze Carvaiho will be
followed by Michael McCormick,
MS. CARVALHC: Aloha.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. CARVALHO: Thank you for hearing us this morning. I just feel really happy and
grateful to be here on the behalf, oh my name is Breeze Carvaiho. And I'm really
grateful to he here on behalf of Maui Family Support Services, the Early Head Start
Program. I have a 22 month old baby who's currently enrolled at Kupukupu. She's in
the little dreamer's room. And some good things I just wanted to say they provide for
me and my little family is, you know, they have hearing, screening, and vision
screening, nutritious meals, not to mention pampers. But singing songs, sign
language, my baby has learned so much in that program. But I didn't want to
particularly talk about how they've enabled me to save money. What I mostly wanted
to let you people know is the peace of mind that it brings me to be able to drop off my
baby at place where I know she's safe, cared for, and loved. I don't have a whole lot of
people in my family. And it's really hard when you have daughters especially to feel
like they're gonna be safe when you take em somewhere. You wanna make sure that
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they're not with strangers and the Early Head Start staff has provided my daughter
With so much love and so much support, you know, it's also enabled me to be able to
go out and find that part-time job to support my family and take classes at school to
be able to find a better job to continue and have a bright future for me and my kids. I
am a single parent and the Maui Family Support Services has made it very easy for me
to be a single parent. And thank you, thank you very much.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much, Breeze. Any questions for the testifier? Seeing
none, thank vou for coming this morning. Michael will be followed by Cesar Gaxiola.
MR. MCCORMICK: Aloha, Council Chair White and Maui County Councilmembers. It's a
privilege to he here again this year during these Budget hearings and especially to he
here with all these great organizations that we all know do SO much for our County
and make it the community that it is. I'm asking for your support for Best Buddies
Hawaii, that is currently running our programs in eight schools here on Maui. We
have just under 400 members. And these are students with and without disabilities.
And the great thing of our program is these 400 members are having a tremendous
impact on thousands of our kids and our keiki's here in Maui County. Anybody that
at the meeting last night hopefully heard the speech by Mary Joy Soison which is
I
one of our students from Baldwin High School. And she shared with the
Councilmnembers present the story about how she was bullied at her previous
intermediate school which was lao Middle School. And I'm proud to say we're in the
process right now, we've already gotten two teachers to volunteer to start the program.
And we're currently recruiting student members of which we've already got the special
ed department head recruiting students with disabilities to be part of the program and
student leaders. So once again we thank you for your past support for Best Buddies
and hope you will continue supporting us by taking a look at what the Mayor's request
for Best Buddies Hawaii is for Fiscal Year 2016. Thank you.
\TICECHAiR WHITE: Thank you. Members, any questions for the testifier? Seeing none,
thank you for being here this morning, Mr. McCormick. And following Cesar will be
,Jud Cunningham.
MR. GAXIOLA: Good morning., Chair. Good morning, Councilmembers. My name is Cesar
(laxiola. And I am the Executive Director for the Jay Walter Cameron Center. I would
like to thank the Council for the opportunity to ask your assistance in approving a line
item budget allocation to the Cameron Center in this year's County Budget. The
Cameron Center has been an important component of Maui's social service
infrastructure for over 40 years and we need the County's help to ensure that these
valuable facility continues to operate safely and efficiently. Over SIX years ago the
Cameron Center board staff working closely with consultants retained by the County
to assist nonprofits with project planning, developed a comprehensive rehabilitation
and improvement plan to identify major facility needs and set priorities for
accomplishing necessary work. 1 am pleased to report that we have steadily clicked off
several priority budget projects identified in the plan, through an aggressive effort to
secure grant funds from many sources. We have secure grants funding in excess of
'4 million to support specific improvement projects of the center. Funding sources
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have included County of Maui, State of Hawaii. USDA, CDBG, Harriet and Jeanette
Weinberg Foundation, and many other local and private foundations. We continue to
actively pursue grants funds from public and private sources on ongoing basis and
accomplish specific, prioritized projects as funding is secured. The County has always
been the Cameron Center's partner and we are appreciative of all the support that the
Council and Administration has given to Cameron Center in recent years. This Vealwe are requesting a line item allocation of $180,000 to support specific improvement
activities that have been prioritized as necessary to maintain present operations. The
funds will be utilized to replace A/C units and repairs to playground area. Also the
replacement of malfunctioning dividers in the meeting facilities room, and replacement
of sewer line on one of our buildings. All these items are critical to ensuring the
health, safety, and comfort to facility users. And Cameron Center is committed to
accomplishing them as soon as the funding is in place to cover the cost. The Council's
support in approving the allocation of a $180,000 for Cameron Center in this year's
Budgel will help us to address critical operational needs. Thankyou.
VILE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Gaxiola. Any questions for the testifier? Seeing none,
I hank you for coming.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair? Chair?
ICE CHAIR WHITE: Oh -COU NCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'm sorry.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Cesar, thank you very much. How old are the air
conditioning units in that building, are they the originals?
MR. GAXIOLA: Yes, they are.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay,
on, come on.

SO

that's what. 30.. how many years you been.. .come

MR. C,iXI( )LA: Forty -three.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Forty-three, well I want the truth now. Okay. 43 years old,
okay. Thank you. Cesar. Just wanted to know that. Thank you.
\IR, (AXI()LA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions? Thank you very, much for corning this
morning.
MR. GAXIOLA: Thank von.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Following Mr. Cunningham will be James Fiorino.
MR. CUNNINGHAM: Such tough acts to follow. Mr. Chair and Members of the Budget
Finance Committee of the Maui County Council, my name is Jud Cunningham. And
I'm representing three nonprofit agencies which provide an array of behavioral health
supports for the people of Maui County. They're Aloha House, Malama Family
Recovery Center, and Maui Youth and Family Services. Specifically I want to support
the Department of Housing and Human Concerns' Budget request as it relates to
providing critically needed grant support for each of our three organizations in our
efforts to help youth and adults recover from the disease of substance abuse and
chemical dependency. As nearly all of those we've served have only minimal income,
public support is essential for our continued existence and for the provision of services
that meet high standards of excellence using evidence-based practices in the field.
This year the Administration has proposed additionally a capital improvement
allocation of $100,000 to assist in the planning and design of a new facility to house
administrative and direct services replacing a very old dilapidated and not historically
significant building on the old Maunaolu College Campus. It's located on the County
owned property that's leased to Mau Youth and Family Services and I appeared before
you and testified earlier this year and you subsequently approved an extension of this
lease of property for 25 years you may recall. As our initial request that I've
communicated with each of you about by letter by the way and sent you a copy of our
proposal, was for $200,000. So if possible we would ask that you... we know are tough
times, we would ask that you consider adding an additional 100,000 to the Mayor's
Proposed Budget for this purpose. Thank you for your continued support all these
years, it's been a privilege and a pleasure to do this work, and this opportunity to
speak on our behalf. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Members, any questions for the testifier? Mr. Cunningham, did you
consider making that funding request through the CDBG program?
MR. CUNNINGHAM: We will be doing that. That's suggested. Of course the total cost of the
project would exceed I think what we would be able to obtain from CDBG, and there
are no guarantees with that either, it's a competitive process. So yes we are planning
to go to CDBG as well. We've been in contact with them.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, in the most recent
MR. CUNNINGHAM: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, great.
MR. CUNNINGHAM: Yes,
VICE--CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much.
MP, CUNNINGHAM: Thank you.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Any other questions, Members? Seeing none, thanks for being here
this morning. Following Mr. Fiorino will be Peter Tierney.
MR, FIORINO: Good morning everyone. I'm James Fiorino, from Maui Mediation Services.
And Maui Mediation Services provides conflict resolution services to all residents of
Maui County. Really whenever there is some kind of a conflict or a dispute among
people or between businesses and people that they're not able to resolve on their own
we're there to be able to step in and help to be able to resolve that. Our intent really is
to be an alternative to the court system where people can resolve their disputes in a
very safe environment with two highly trained mediators for a three-hour mediation.
The types of things that we deal with, we're able to deal with land lord tenant disputes.
We're able to deal with neighbor-neighbor disputes, we've had situations where there
was two neighbors and there was a mango tree over a fence and the disputes been
going on for like ten years and it's almost gone to blows. And they come to mediation,
get into a good safe environment, everybody is really heard and they're able to start
brainstorming solutions and come up with something that everybody feels really good
at being able to compromise. Write out a nice little agreement and shake hands and
call it good. So we have, we really do have quite a few success stories like that and it's
very heartening. Last fiscal year we served 1,067 people. That's with a little mom and
pop shop that we have. We're like two and half staff with a $220,000 budget. So we're
working on a shoe string. But the way we're able to do that is we have a cadre of
about 50, 52 volunteers who are highly trained. They work with us and they devote
their time, their energy, their emotion, and their good heart to this cause. The one
thing that I'm very proud of about Maui Mediation is that we're able to serve all people
from all economic walks of life. So we have lawyers coming in, professional people,
but also people who are on TANF grants, who are unemployed, living out of their car,
who are looking to come in and resolve some kind of a dispute. We take pride in being
able to serve everyone. We do work on a sliding-scale but nobody is turned away. We
do a lot of things for free for folks because they have a hardship story. And the grant
by the County helps us to be able to do that. We've used 825 mediator hours and 1
(lid a little bit of math in preparation for all of this and if you were gonna hire an
attorney that's about $225 an hour, that's a $185,000 in change, so we're saving a
little bit of money on Court costs and also a lot of grief and aggravation from people
going to court. We do a participation survey so we're always doing continuous quality
improvement. So people fill out these surveys so we can see how we're doing so it's
very important to the mediators when they see those surveys after they're done to see
if the people were satisfied or not. And any kind of feedback that they have it's always
a little nervous moment seeing how we do. But we have 97 percent of folks who are
satisfied with our service after they leave and I'm very proud of that. Alright, thank
YOU for your continued support of Maui Mediation. I appreciate it.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Fiorino. Members any questions for the testifier?
Seeing none -MR. FlORINO: Thank you.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --thank you for coming this morning. And Mr. Tierney will be followed
by Scott Hopkins.
MR. TIERNEY: Good morning again, Chair White and Council. It's great getting together all
these times. I look forward to the Budget process being done and we can stay home
with our families in the evenings. I'm here tonight or today to speak on behalf of the
Maui County Animal Coalition. And I'm gonna read so I don't get this wrong. The
Maui County Animal Coalition is a group of animal related organizations working
together to increase companion animal adoptions, decrease homelessness, increase
spay and neuter opportunities, and to educate working towards a no-kill community
for our companion animals. Our organization... our coalition, our members include
SPCA Maui which I represent, the Feline Foundation of Maui, Hawaii Animal Rescue
Foundation, Maui and Molokai Humane Societies, Four Forgotten Felines, the Boo Boo
Zoo or East Maui Animal Refuge, Maui Homeward Bound, Maui Pitbull Rescue, and
91 Life Hawaii. 65 percent of our families own cats and dogs, 50 percent own more
than one. I'm here to say that we have been working together in benefiting Maui's
animals and we are being successful. We support funding for all animal related
budget items across the board. We're coming together this year as a coalition and as a
group and we want you to say that we are all working together. We appreciate your
continued support for animal and companion animal related issues in Maui County.
Thank you very much.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Tierney. Members, any questions for the testifier?
Seeing none, thanks for coming this morning. And Mr. Hopkins will be followed by
3D. Wyatt.
MR. HOPKINS: Aloha, Council Chair White and Councilmembers. My name is Scott
Hopkins. I'm the Operations Director of Feed My Sheep. And I'd like to testify this
morning in support of a line item, balance diet for the poor. I came to Maui in 2007
looking for an opportunity to reach out to the needs of people who are poor, who are
hungry on this island. And for the last seven years I've enjoyed the opportunity to
work as a full-time staff member. Through the great recession and the time that
followed of course we've seen a large number of our community members in need.
And it's been a privilege to serve them. We've enjoyed seeing their needs met. Of
course during the height of the recession that we were happy to serve them whatever
you could. It was a very trying time. But we've noticed in our own lives and of course
we figured for our friends as well that it would be important to work on a more
nutritious way of providing food. And so in 2012 we undertook several programs that
are going to help us provide more fruits and vegetables and related items that would
improve the overall health of those who are receiving food from Feed My Sheep. And of
course as you can imagine when you take away someone's sweets and you put
vegetables in their place there's a little resistance. But there has been a great
response over time. We've seen a number of people who have lost weight, whose
health conditions have diminished, whose overall health has improved. And we've
been excited to see that. What we are pursuing help from the County for is to
continue that and at the same time meet some of the other needs. Of course, fresh
vegetables you wanna bring along protein and starch items that will help that. And
- 17-

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 21, 2015

those take a lot of work to get, sometimes a lot of resources. And so we're asking for
your help in looking to meet that need in a greater way. I wanna point out that we are
also, we're already working very hard to provide a balanced diet. And we just believe
that the County's assistance in this will push us to a greater level of availability for our
friends. I keep saying friends 1 should point out we try to say we don't have clients, we
have friends, 'cause we have people who come in and of course they're in a place of
great trial, sometimes shame, and we do our best to push them out in to the world
with a full belly and with encouragement and with support. Myself and my fellow staff
members put a lot of creative energy into finding these food sources and making sure
that people are getting their needs met and that we can show them the care that they
need. Thank you for your time.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much, Scott. Members, any questions for the testifier?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
VICE-Cl-LAIR WHITE: Yes, Ms. Cochran.
COIJNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And thank you, Scott, for being here. I
just wanna say that 1 had been going through, we have all the different grant people
that we provide for and your folks are one of 'em and I just have all these highlights
and exclamation points of positive comments. Because they see that our money really
goes a long with way with you folks. You know, your Executive Director gets zero,
there's five of you. And total grants that are received with ours and with along with
others is 141,000. But yet in just donations alone they exceed over $800,000 with
some volunteer, but food in kind donations, what have you. So I really commend and
want to let everyone know that our County dollars does go a long way with this
particular group in mind. And they do great fundraising too on their own. So thank
you for all you do.
MR. HOPKINS: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Great service and thank you for making our County dollars
go a long way.
MR. HOPKINS: Thank you.
C(!)UNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I appreciate that.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And I'd like to point out that they have not received County monies
before, is that right?
MR HOPKINS: That's correct.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So this is their first request.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I wanted to ask you...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Wait, if you could just hold on. Just is that, that is correct?
MR. HOPKINS: That is correct.
VICE-CHAIR WRITE: Yeah, and, Ms. Cochran, did you have a follow up?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No. Okay, sorry, I thought these were reports received of
statuses on current grants. And so the 98,000 County of Maui is a source or I guess
is that, you're looking for that source.
MR. HOPKINS: Well I can say that that is not money that we received in the past, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Okay, thank you. Well then better yet, you know,
ouve been doing a good job.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Ms. Cochran. Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair. I was gonna point that out and I wanted
also to point out that they also if I'm correct, you're located all over the island?
1R, HOPKINS: Yes, we have four weekly distributions. One that is monthly in Han a.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
MR. HOPKINS: But we serve Lahaina, Kahana, Kihei, and Kahului.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. And you work in conjunction with some of the other
Churches like Christ the King. Yeah, you use their...
MR. HOPKINS: Well yeah actually about 30 churches support.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Support you and ...(ivaudible)...
MR. HOPKINS: As well as businesses and individuals.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you. I just wanted, you know, the, a
collaboration of various organizations has been helping Feed My Sheep and I'm very
proud of that fact. Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Chair?
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions? Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Yes, thank you very much. Chair, I'm confused. I hear that this
is the first grant application and I hear that they have a grant, can we get that
clarified. Can maybe Mr. Baz help us?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair and Member Baisa, Yes, the County has not funded a line
item for Feed My Sheep in the past. But when the Executive Director, volunteer
Executive Director did request funds from the Mayor, he wanted to support that by
proposing it in this year's Budget. So the $98,000 is for the Fiscal Year '16, proposed
budget.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: It's a request -MR. BAZ: It is a request.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: --it isn't something they have?
MR. BAZ: Correct, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Okay. Just so we're sure. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yup. Thank you for the clarification. Any further questions,
Members? Seeing none.,.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So, sorry, Chair.
ViCE-CHAIR WHITE: Oh, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: II guess I'm looking at this other report for 2014, 2015, Feed
My Sheep food distribution survey at 6,000. So that's something that we paid to, for a
survey in order to figure out if it's worth funding such a program. So it looks like
there was some type of money expended for Feed My Sheep.
MR. HOPKINS: Well if I may?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Or is this for Budget? Sorry, or...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well ... (inaudible),
MR. HOPKINS: Well I would love to do my best to explain that. We did want to make sure
that we were using our resources and if we were going to make any requests, any of
the County's resources as well, knowing what was the actual need. There was not any
available information on the exact need of people who are below the poverty level on
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Maui. So in conjunction with the County we pursued a survey and that's the money
that you're seeing there. That was our first grant from the County that I know of.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, very good. Okay, thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Staff just pointed out that that came from the discretionary pot in the
homeless funding pot for DHHC. So -(2()UNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --I guess it's not the first time they've been asking for. it's the first
tune they're asking for operating funds.
COb NCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Alright, thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Baz did you have anything you wanted to add?
MR. BAZ: No, that was the correct statement by you, Mr. Chair. This is the first request for
a line item grant versus that coming out of the pot money before.
VICE-CI--lAiR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. So a little confusion there. Any further questions,
Members? Seeing none, thank you very much for coming this morning. And J.D.
Wyatt will be followed by Ashlee Chapman.
MR. WYATT: Good morning and Aloha, Chair White, Councilmembers. My name is J.D.
Wyatt and I'm the Executive Director for Big Brothers Big Sisters of Maui. We've been
providing services to the Maui community for over 45 years now. And certainly we
could not do that without the support of the Mayor's Office and the Council.
Long-term service like that speaks to several things but a lot of support and
partnership. And so we're very grateful for that. We continue to offer two different
programs in our service- scope. A community-based program which matches adult
volunteers with children in need in the community and they spend two to four hours a
couple times a month out doing activities and mentoring and bonding. And we also
have our school-based programs which essentially we go into currently nine different
elementary and high schools and we mentor and train up high school students to
mentor the elementary school students. And as you would imagine there's no more
powerful mentor to a younger child then an older child just a few years ahead'cause
they really can envision that. So those are our traditional programs and we're very
thankful again for the support that we receive from that. Over the last several years
we have a mentor center in our offices in the Hale Makana and KHAKO properties.
And 1 have personally been witnessing over the last four years an increasing negative
influence in the park and around that area with some of the older kids. And
unfortunately the younger kids are left quiet often to after school activities that are not
necessarily positive. I've spoken with Erin Fleming, with KHAKO based on her
assessments there's about 400 kids in our scope of services. And that is a very large
population in a small confined area to deal with. We have not traditionally served
those kids because it's been outside of our program models. But we've done some due
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diligence and we've created a program over the last two years to propose to the Count
for this year, which would directly serve those children. Using our mentor center five
days a week which currently we run one program out of one of the four that we do and
are school based. But that would provide an opportunity for the kids in that
community to have a safe positive environment to not only be mentored but to also
focus on homework and other fun activities that will keep them out of the park and
hopefully try and create a sense of kuleana in the community for making sure that the
younger kids are taken care of. We estimate that this additional ask and we have put
this in our proposal for this year is about $52,000 to run this program. And that's
primarily just a higher a master's level program manager. Because part of the way of
funding it too is to have it become a practicum site where we can keep our labor cost
down. I did ask for the 52 when I wrote the grant but we have successfully negotiated
our Savers contract and I'm fortunate to be able to run a business at the same time as
our nonprofit programs. And I've been able to renegotiate our contracts and get to a
level of another $25,000 of unrestricted funds that I can apply towards that program.
So even though i do have our request in at 152 for this fiscal year of 2016, 1 actually
really could use help with about half that. And that's why I'm here today to seek your
support and your understanding of us wanting to serve a very adverse community that
has a lot of issues and we're there with the facilities to do it. I have great intellectual
capital with my staff. And we know that we can do this program and we're even
throwing a large amount of our unrestricted funds at developing it. So it is a new
program, it's something new from us. We haven't done that traditionally, we've
usually just operated our two programs. But I witness this every day, Chair, and, you
know, these kids are very important and they're not being
served, and we know
that we're capable of performing and performing well. So a lot of great organizations
in this room. I love to come and hear these hearings because SC) many of my friends
and peers, you know, and colleagues are in the nonprofit world here on Maui, And
it's hard for me to come and ask for more money. But again this is a new program
L..
to serve a specific need. And we just ask that you take a good look at our proposal
and see if that might be possible. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Members, questions for the testifier?
COUNCILM EMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Are you suggesting you can live with... hold on.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, go ahead.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That you live with half of what the increase was, not half of your total?
MR. WYA'Tl': Yes, thank you for that clarification, Chair. That would be ... we wouldn't be
able to do it on half but certainly the new proposed amount added to our 94 which our
proposal was 152,000. I can pull it off around 125. And we use all of our other
sources as well, Maui United Way, and other fundraising things that we do in the
community, with our bowling. We're even creating a new fundraiser this year. I've got
a really motivated board that's really anxious in making this program happen.
7?
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And good morning thank you for being
here -MR. WYAYTh Good morning,
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN. --JD .And so you\e gotten monies from us before?
MR. WYA'FJ': We have for, you know, I've been executive director for four years now and I'm
sure that our history of County funded programs is well lengthy.
CU1.INCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. No I'm...well I'm just trying to cross reference where
like the last testifier I was trying to figure out where the monies came from and what
and so I'm trying to also decipher that with your grant
MR. WYA'Vf: We're preliminary, a line item with, through DHFIC.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So Department of Housing Human Concerns.
MR, WYA1Th Yes
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. And it looks like City and County also donates, so
you folks are Statewide, national-wide also?
MR. WY A'17
1: We're Statewide. We, I guided us into a consolidation a couple years ago. We
receive no national funding whatsoever. My entire budget is almost solely based on
our Maui activities. And we do get some administrative support from being a member
of the Statewide organization. But I can tell you that we like to work and live on Maui
and fund ourselves.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right. Okay. 1 mean it's nice to see that you are getting
outside funding quite a bit. BB. . . BBBS would be the State Big Brothers Big Sisters
2

MR. WYA'Vf: Big Sisters Hawaii. yeah, and a lot of our money that we make is unrestricted
through our business activities. Collecting.. .l'm sure all of you in the room have
received calls or a postcard from us for clothing and household items.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right.
MR. \VYAiI': And we actually collect that and sell it to Savers.
U()UNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you very much.
VICE-C I lAIR WHITE; Thank you.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thanks for all your outreach and the work you do in the
community.
MR. WYATT: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Any further question.?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino,
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, thank you. This acute problem that you've been
noticing over the last couple of years, has KOR helped you in that.. .1 mean KOR,
KHAK...to many terms around here, I'm sorry. Ka Hale, have they helped you in any
way?
MR. WYATT: Erin's been great. She's ... I know she has a, an incredible job ahead of her as
well on a daily basis. And we both talked about this as being a real need in the
community. They've recently started up a neighborhood watch program. We were
part of the Be a Jerk campaign and so we had an event and unveiling this past
Saturday. And Maui Police was there to do some outreach as well. And so they've
started this kuleana in the community and that's really what we need because the
park has been taken over by the older kids. And enough's enough, we're taking it
hack SO.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, good. Thank you, Mr. Chair. I appreciate that. You
know, and again I see the problem 'cause 1 drive by there every day. And it's grown
expediently because of I guess lack of activities for these young people around that
area. And that's another comment and another story at a later date. Thank you,
Chair.
MR. WYATT: It is, and I might add also the all the new commercial development that's
happened around our facility has really created a lot of chaos in that area as well. So I
think even more pressing is the need to keep kids on our site within their home
boundaries and engaged in positive activities.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WRITE: Thank you. Any further questions? Seeing none, thank you for
coming this morning.
MR. WYATT: Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Ms. Chapman will be followed by Father Gary Colton.
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MS. CHAPMAN: Good morning, Council. Thank you for the opportunity to speak with you
today. My name is Ashlee Chapman, and I'm the school based case manager for Big
Brothers Big Sisters. I have the absolute honor and privilege to work with really
diverse communities all around Maui. I get to be aunty to about 100 kids. But to be
honest it's not enough. All of our programs are currently maintaining active waitlists.
Almost on a daily basis I am fielding new inquiries for potential schools that want to
house our programs. And we are currently at capacity and can't serve any more
people. So I'm here today to ask for the increase not only so that we can open our
mentor center and help our keiki at Hale Makana but also to help additional school
sites around Maui so that we can stop saying no and start saying yes. So thank you
for your time.
VICL-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much. Members, any questions for the testifier?
Seeing none, thank you for your testimony this morning.
MS. Cl- APMAN: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Following Father Colton will be Steve Miller.
MR. COLTON: Committee Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MR. COLTON: Councilmembers, Father Garry Colton, I'm a board member of Ka Hale A Ke
Ola Resource Center. And I've been with them since we've really begun. This program
when it initially started was an example Statewide, America-wide about what can be
done for the homeless. And it has continued to grow and I thank the Council for the
when
support that you 've given us over the years. It's an example of what can be done
people need a place to live, care for the children, job training, then eventually the
whole purpose, return to the community as an established and productive member.
At our board meetings we now receive personal testimony from clients that are
residents there. And it really motivates us as a board and as a group of people
interested in the needs of individuals on Maui to care and provide for what we can to
do because we see results and it has been inspiring and will continue to be. Sixteen
hundred people are served, 40 percent of that 1,600 are children. We have emergency
housing, transitional housing, and rental assistance programs. But the buildings are
17 years old. A solid base but wood frame buildings that are really because of their
age showing forms of dilapidation. And we need grants, we need help to provide for
these people. So I'm here and to ask you to help and guide us with your grants.
Upgrades and repairs are needed. The activity continues to grow and I'm very proud
to be a part of it. And Im very proud that all of us are a part of it too. Thank you very
much.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Father Colton. Members, any questions for the testifier?
Seeing none, appreciate you coming this morning. And Mr. Miller will be followed by
Marlynn Tanji.
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MR. MILLER: Good morning, Chair and Councilmembers. My name is Steve Miller and I'm
here on behalf of the Board of Directors of Ka Hale A Ke Ola Homeless Resource
Centers, to testify in support of our request, funding request of Department of Housing
and Human Concerns. KHAKO is a nonprofit agency whose combined facilities in
Central and West Maui provide emergency housing, client services, transitional
housing, and rental assistant to over 1,600 individuals and families. Has got Father
Colton said over 40 percent of with are children. But KHAKO is much more than
housing for the homeless. Our mission is to break the cycle of homelessness. To
provide not only shelter for these folks but to support, the support, education, and
training that they need to become self-sufficient and productive members of the
community. In addition to emergency and transitional housing and rental assistance
we provide our emergency clients with three meals a day, daycare and head start
programs for children, onsite medical clinics with health and wellness screenings, a
chemical dependency program which extends to the entire family unit, outreach
support services, life skills classes, and we have a garden program that is providing a
sense of ownership and accomplishment for residents and their children. The success
of these programs is evidenced by the testimony you've heard from some of clients and
former residents, which is not always easy for them to come before a group of
strangers and be able to express their feelings but they're very genuine and sincere in
their support of these programs. Unfortunately funding for KHAKO from all of its
government sources has declined by over 20 percent since 2010. But the homeless
population didn't decline, in fact it's increased substantially, and as many of you know
there's been a significant improvement in KHAKO's management both operationally
and financially over the past year. And despite increasing costs of maintaining the
aging facilities our higher operating costs and less government funding we've
maintained our commitment to serve the homeless population but at a cost of reduced
services and deferred maintenance. We understand the Council's obligation to control
spending and that you can't afford to fund everything that comes before you. But we
ask that you please consider the long term and numerous other financial benefits to
the County of not just helping the homeless to get off the street but of helping these
folks to become productive, self-sufficient members of the community. We're simply
asking you to please restore KHAKO's prior funding levels in light of the increasing
demand for these homeless resources. And unlike Honolulu -MR. MOLINA: Three minutes.
MR. MILLER: --we want to continue to get out ahead of the problem. Thank you very much.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much, Mr. Miller. Any questions? Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you, Mr. Miller. Thank you for being here. I
appreciate the work and the changes that have been done at the shelters and the
housing. My question as a board member are, or is administration aware of CDBG
funding, in regards to perhaps, repairs or renovations, or improvements of the facility?
MR. MILLER: Yes, we are, we, in fact a large number of our clients and residents testified at
the CBDG [sicl hearing last month. And we understand that the grant request is going
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to be revised and we will be putting in another. ..a different grant request because it
can't be the same again. But we, we will be applying for and this is specifically for
maintenance, renovation, and equipment repairs, so.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Oh so you're gonna be applying for the CDBG.
MR. MILLER, We will be. We did apply once but we understand that we have to apply again,
SO.

COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. Okay, Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions for the testifier?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And thank you folks for you do such a
wonderful service in our community. I'm looking at some reports that were given to
this body, March 2011 of this year and looking at grants, things that were allocated to
you folks and things that have been expended. And directly related to your
maintenance area it looks like there's about $1,500... 15,000 unexpended. SO you folks
obviously you're asking for money now so you are going to use this. But is this to bt
used
MR. MILLER: Yeah I can't speak specifically to that -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --in the next couple months?
MR. MILLER: --that $15,000, our CFO I think is gonna testify could explain it further, but
basically we've, where we have emergency expenditures for repair and maintenance
that has to be done on a, for life safety reasons, that money comes out of either
program money or out of funds that are restricted from use for operations. So we're
basically in a deficit in terms of maintenance.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And further questions, Members? Seeing none, thank you
for coming this morning. And Ms. Tanji will be followed by Mahealani Goo.
MS, TANJI: Good morning, Council Chair, Councilmembers. My name is Marlynn Tanji, I'm
with Hale Mahaolu' Homeownership and Housing Counseling Program. The program
would like to thank you for your continued support for our program in the past. Your
support of the program has helped many of your constituents to resolve many of their
housing issues ranging from learning basic budgeting skills and understanding the
home buying process to working with their servicer when trying to save their homes
from foreclosure. In 2008 the County appropriated $50,000 to the Homeownership
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and Housing Counseling Program which lasted until the down turn of the economy
which then reduced the programs funding down to 35,000. The future of Maui's
economy looks promising and we're asking to increase the counseling program's grant
amount to $80,000. Hale Mahaolu's Homeownership and Housing Counseling
Program is the Maui based, HUD approved housing counseling agency offering a much
needed service to the people of Maui, Lanai, and Molokai. A year ago we added
another counselor to our staff to help meet the community's demand for our services.
During 2014 the program was able to counsel over a 120 new client cases in both the
home buying process and the foreclosure arena. Many of the foreclosure cases take
one to two years to resolve. The counselors anticipate a big increase in activity with
educating first-time homebuyers due to the newly amended ordinances relating to the
residential workforce housing policy and Affordable Housing Fund. Our program is
seeing an increase and a number of requests from developers, servicers, lenders
mandating that potential applicants attend a homebuyers education class to meet a
benchmark on their application process. The classes will enable these potential
homebuyers to make better financial choices over the life of their mortgage which will
help them to become responsible homeowners. Responsible homeowners will take
better care of their homes, be more involved in their community, which will help
stabilize the community, resulting in less foreclosures. This is a win-win situation for
the homeowner, the community, and Maui County. Everyone benefits and it all starts
with having the foundation of attending a home buying education class to get an early
start in cleaning up their credit report, start a savings plan, and get their finances in
order to ensure that they become long-term homeowners. Our counselors have also
seen a steady stream of referrals from the State Second Circuit Court in regards to
foreclosures. Often one court referral may generate three to four new cases from
homeowners seeking foreclosure prevention aide. Counselors work to help alleviate
some of the stresses between the homeowner and the servicer enabling the line of
communication to remain open to both parties which may help both parties reach an
agreeable outcome. During the calendar year 2013 through 2014 the program has
helped save 55 Maui County homes from foreclosure. Many of these homes are
multigencrational with at least two families living on a single property helping the
equivalent of a 110 families from becoming homeless. The County... for the past 27
years Hale Mahaolu has provided several hundred thousand dollars of in-kind and
actual dollars to its homeownership counseling program and personal care program
whenever there has been any funding shortfalls. All of the County's funding to the
programs are strictly used by the programs and none of it goes to the executive
director's salary, Thank you for your support.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thankyou very much, Ms. Tanji. Any questions for the testifier?
Seeing none, thank you for being here this morning.
MS TANJI: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Ms. Goo will be followed by Kerl Kalilikane.
MS COO: Good morning, my name is Mahealani Goo. I'm also with Hale Mahaolu
Homeownership and Housing Counseling. I've been assisting them this past year with
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the foreclosure side of counseling and right now Hale Mahaolu is the only HUD
approved housing counseling agency on Maui. Being that we're the only HUD
approved housing counseling agency we obtain a lot of referrals from the HUD vebsite
and more recently the judicial foreclosures. There has been a steady stream of clients
with foreclosures and well see an increase in the future. With that being said, grant
funding assists us in keeping our support around for our homeowners, and we
appreciate your continued support in the past and hopefully in the future. Thank

VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Any questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you
very much. And Ms. Kalilikane will be followed by Jerleen Bryant.
MS, KALILIKANE: Good morning. My name is Kerl Kalilikane and I am also a housing
counselor with Hale Mahaolu's Homeownership and Housing Counseling Program. At
this time a majority of our clients continue to be homeowners who are delinquent on
their mortgage payments and facing potential, the potential of losing their homes. Our
goal is to work with the homeowner and their loan servicer to come to an agreement
that will allow the homeowner to continue to stay in their home. Over the upcoming
year it is anticipated that the number of mortgage delinquency clients will increase
over the next year as lenders continue to move forward with judicial foreclosures
through the court system. This court system is continuing with their referral program
to housing counseling agencies to assist the homeowners prior to granting a
foreclosure, prior to granting a foreclosure to the lender. We continue to offer prepurchase counseling and homebuyers education classes. Participants to these
services come from the USDA loan programs, Nahele 0 Maui, the County of Maui
Housing HOP voucher program, and other first-time homebuyer loan programs.
Providing pre-purchase and homebuyers education prepares for the responsibilities
that will come with home ownership and with the home buying process. We anticipate
an increase in homebuyers education clients over the next year with the amendment
to the residential workforce housing policy. It is our belief that this will increase the
number of affordable homes for sale as developers may became more interested in
building new housing projects. I ask for your continued support of our housing
counseling program so that we may continue to provide housing counseling services at
no charge to our community who would benefit from our services in assisting them in
communicating with their mortgage lenders to prevent the loss of their home or
helping a family move into a home that they can call their own. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much. Members any questions for the testifier?
Seeing none, thank you for coming this morning. And Ms. Bryant will be followed by
Penny Levin.
MS. BRYANT: Good morning, Chair and Committee members. My name is Jerleen Bryant
and I am the CEO at the Maui Humane Society. This past year has been one of
growth and significant changes for Maui Humane Society. In July of this year soon
after taking over at the shelter I met with each one of you, I was looking for input to
help guide me with the changes in improvements I was expected to make. The
message was clear and consistent. You wanted the shelter to perform better,
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communicate more effectively with the community, decrease the number of complaints
coming your way from Maui residents, and last but certainly not least work
collaboratively with the other credible animal agencies on the island. In less than a
year we have succeeded in meeting each and every one of these expectations and then
some. This week Maui Humane Society has launched the first of many MASH-style
clinics in our aggressive campaign to sterilize tens of thousands of animals on this
island. This is an ambitious five-year campaign that has the very real ability to
change the landscape of Maui when it comes to homeless animals and the free
roaming community cats. The cost for this groundbreaking endeavor will exceed
$750,000 over the next five years. However, the protection of our endangered wildlife,
fragile eco-system and the end of ... (inaudible). . . population on Maui is priceless.
Seven hundred and fifty thousand dollars is an incredible amount of money and it has
the ability to make an equally incredible impact on our island and in our community.
The good news is that I am not here today to ask this Council for one dollar towards
this campaign. 1 am here however to respectfully ask the Council to uphold the
Mayor's approved budget for the Animal Management Program. If it is no longer
necessary for Maui Humane Society to supplement the animal management contract
we hold with the County we will then be able to invest in this island's homeless pet
problem and make a difference once and for all. This will be a victory for everyone
concerned and a valuable template for the other Hawaii islands to follow. Over the
years when faced with the dilemma of whether to supplement our contract with donor
funds, we have justified our decision to do so for wellbeing and care of the animals in
our community. But we are in a vicious cycle and the number of animals coming
through our door has not decreased over the years. It's time for a more proactive and
aggressive approach to this problem. Maui Humane Society is up for the job and more
than willing to invest in this campaign. Each of us in this room today share a
common desire to rectify an age-old issue of animal welfare and overpopulation
through Maui County. MHS is on the path to deliver meaningful results. While we are
on the frontline,,, of this effort, we require support from the Council to persevere and
continue the momentum we have generated over the past year. Endlessly showing our
budget gap through valuable donation funding year after year only undermines our
ability to succeed in finally making a real difference. I ask you all here today to
recognize the vision and efforts of MHS and to please share in that vision by allowing
passage of our requested funding. Thank you very much for your support.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Bryant Any questions for the testifier?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And thank you, Ms. Bryant, for being
here. I know you have a very, very busy day at the shelter.
MS. BRYANT: Ido.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And so you mentioned about this MASH kind of campaign
that you're going into the different districts and setting up mobile units for spay and
neutering and a live-year campaign which is valued at 750,000. So that is coming
from.., cause you're not asking us -MS. BRYANT: Not asking.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --that 750 from this County.
MS. BRYANT: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: But where, how are you coming up with that?
MS. BRYANT: Good question, a variety of places. First Maui Humane Society will make an
investment into that $750,000. The only way we're able to do that is if we don't have
to bridge the gap in our contract with the County. Some other funding sources also.
There, believe it or not there are some big agencies who are really sitting up and
looking at this, what we're trying to do here on Maui. Agencies like Human Society of
the United States is contributing to this campaign. Other agencies like PetSmart
Charities, well be asking them to help. Cat agencies like Alley Cat Allies. I mean
these are all big hitters in the animal welfare industry and well be asking all of them
to contribute. So but Maui Humane Society has to make an investment too.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, well thank you very much, and I like the, you know,
the concept of leveraging and assisting, and again another entity, you know, focusing
on becoming a role model for others to learn and live by. So I appreciate that. And
I've personally taken advantage of this program this morning, little Hiipoi is there and
I ope, I know in good hands so.
MS. BRYANT: She is in good hands.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you very much. Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Any other questions, Members? Seeing none, thank you
very much for coming this morning.
MR. BRYANT: Thank you very much.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Ms. Levin will be followed by David Johnston.
MS, LEVIN: Aloha rnai kakou, Chair and Councilmembers. Pleasure to be here. I'm
speaking ...I've submitted some testimony on, by myself individually. But today I
wanted to come up and speak as the coordinator of E Kupaku Ka Ama, which is a
nonprofit here in Wailuku, on behalf of the Hui Malama Learning Center. As a
nientoring resource for the school they're probably one of our smallest but most
important partnerships and if you have my testimony you'll kind of see why. But as
the only GED school in the County, what I know is that it means that a lot of families
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don't have to be dislocated and broken up. That they get to keep their children here to
gain their GED credentials and that's a really important thing because it costs families
a whole lot when that happens, to be dislocated to other islands. My father used to
say that in order to make a profit you have to invest money and sweat equity. And as
a taxpayer and as a nonprofit I would say that investing in Hui Malama Learning
Center is probably one of the soundest investments and the greatest savings and
rewards that we can give this County. These kids get a chance to find a different
direction in life that means that we save a whole a lot money on the other end if these
kids don't have this chance. So I'd encourage the Council to fund the school's request
in full in this Budget. But I also want to talk to you about what this school looks like
for these kids and also for me as a resource person. They're like the aunty and uncle
that we all grew up with in our generation. The one that pulls all the kids together,
keeps them inline, is the one you go to when you're not doing so well at home, that
helps these kids get through the tough spots, and keeps em on an even keel. We
don't have that so much in our community anymore. And so for a lot of the students
that come to this school the school is the best aunty and uncle they will ever have in
their lives. We need that to happen so that these kids don't end up further down the
road, further down in the system, that they can't get out of And getting the GED and
getting that certification that will help them move on to a more positive step is a really
critical part of that process. So I would urge you all to fully support the Hui Malama
learning center.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much, Members any questions for the testifier? Seeing
none, thank you. And Mr. Johnston is the last person to have signed up to testify this
morning. So if there's anyone else in the Chambers who would like provide testimony,
please sign up in the lobby and well be happy to take your testimony. Mr. Johnston,
please proceed.
MR. JOHNSTON: Good morning, Councilmembers. Thank you for this opportunity to testify.
I'm David Johnston, I'm the executive and artistic director of Maui Academy of
Performing Arts. Maui Academy of Performing Arts is an educational performing arts
organization and we provide a range, a large range of arts opportunities to the Maui
community and we've been doing that since 1974. The organization was founded as
the Maui Youth Theatre under the direction of Linda Takita in conjunction with the
Department of Parks and Rec. Over the years MAPA has evolved into one of Hawaii's
largest and most comprehensive performing arts organizations. Our mission is
enriching individuals, building community, and connecting our world through the
performing arts. We strive at MAPA to provide opportunities in the arts for lifelong
learning to individuals of all ages, from three to ninety-three we like to say, and in that
education we hope to inspire discussion, encourage creative collaboration, break down
barriers, serve as an economic drawer, and ultimately strengthen our community
through the performing arts. The support that I'm here to ask for your support for is
for three separate areas of our organization. The first is our MAPA school
partnerships and they began almost 30 years ago. We work in the Maui schools to
provide transformative learning opportunities at art experiences to our students, all of
our students. Funding is, funding of these programs in the schools has declined over
the years and MAPA, but MAPA has continued to fill the gap and try to be there to
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offer arts opportunities to people who wouldn't have an opportunity otherwise. Our
educational theatre tour is part of this program. We reach over 6,000 students
annually and 240 teachers. We take shows out to the schools that offer a message,
kind of themed kind of shows and issue theme shows on friendship, integrity,
bullying, those kinds of topics. Also part of this, the educational program is a
nationally recognized program that we call VOICES. And that program is designed to
work in conjunction with the classroom teachers and their curriculum to enhance
learning and reading skills of students. It's been fabulously successful for us and
teachers have reported that test scores have increased as a result of their involvement
in the program. We reach over 3,000 elementary students with that each year. Our
second area that we're asking for support in is our MAPA live production. And some of
you may know this, most people will probably know this, through the two programs,
the two shows that we've done at the MACC in the last couple of years Les Mis and
Miss Saigon.
MS. MOLINA: Three minutes.
MR. JOHNSTON: And this year we're going to be producing Evita in the August timeslot.
Arid we're asking for some support for that. The third area is to begin some of the
design process in -VICE-CHAIR WHITE: You'll need to...
MR. JOHNSTON: --a move to Wailuku.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Johnston..,
MR. JOHNSTON: We just recently found out just in the last week.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Johnston, you'll have to provide concluding remarks.
MR. JOHNSTON: Okay. We just recently found out that we're losing the Steppingstone
Theatre in the Kaahumanu Shopping Center so we're gonna be moving our operations
to Wailuku. So we ask for some support in making that transition happen. I just
wanna share one last thought with you, this is a quote that I really believe epitomizes
where we stand as an organization. And it's this, communities (10 not exist to serve
the arts, the arts exist to serve the communities. And that's what we firmly believe in.
But we do need a little help sometimes to make that happen. Thank you very much.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much, Mr. Johnston. Any questions for the testifier?
Seeing none, thank you very much.
MR. JOHNSTON: Thank you,
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And well go nest to our Hana District Office, Dawn, do you have any
testifiers?
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MS. LONE): The Hana Office has no one waiting to testify, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And to the island of Lanai. Denise, do you have any
testifiers?
MS. FERNANDEZ: The Lanai office has no one waiting to testify.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And to our District Office on Molokai, Ella, do you have
any testifiers?
MS. ALCON: There's no one here on Molokai waiting to testify.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, ladies. Is there any one here in the Chambers who would
like to provide testimony this morning? Seeing none, Members, without any objection
well close public testimony.
COLJNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
.END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY...

VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Public testimony is closed, and Members, well take a
five-minute break and well begin with the Department of Transportation's review.
We're in recess. ...(gavel).
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

11:36a.m.
11:45 a.m.

VICE-CHAIR WHITE: ... gavei). . . Let's go. Don't rush to your seats, Members. We're just
going to adjourn for lunch and come back at 1:15 p.m. I'm sorry, not adjourned.
Excuse me, recess. Well take our lunch break now and please be back here at 1: 15.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We are in recess. . . .(qavel).
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

11:46a.m.
1:22 p.m.

"VICE-CHAIR WHITE ...(gavel). . . This meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee will
come back to order. And, Members, we're gonna proceed with the review of the
Transportation Program. And well have Ms. Johnson Winer to provide opening
remarks.

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
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MS. JOHNSON WINER: Yes, Mr. Chair and Members of the Budget Committee, I just wanna
thank you for the opportunity to present our budget. When you're going through the
individual lines we're going to provide you with as much information as we possibly
can. We have really tried to be prudent. We have not dramatically increased our
budget. You're not gonna see a whole lot of new programs. We will be completing the
short update of our short range transportation plan not by the end of this Budget
Session but hopefully by the end of July, we're making good progress on that. So that
will help us to make some really good decisions and provide you with critical
information over the next year or and beyond actually because the consultant's done a
very good job. One of the challenges that we did have and which I'm sure other
departments have is when you have emergency request for emergency services or
things that were not part of your regular budget. I think Iselle was a very good
example of that, we have to provide oftentimes at the request of the community to
meet their needs, transportation. So those were some of the challenges that we had
but we tried to keep our budget level. And we're happy to answer any questions. And
I'm going to ask that Marc Takamori my Deputy go through the budget because he has
worked on this in detail.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Why don't you go ahead, Mr. Takamori.
MR. TAKAMORI: Mr. Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
MR. TAKAMORI: Hi. Good afternoon everybody. I guess we can get started with our
Transportation budget so we're I guess looking at our salary and wages. There isn't
any changes proposed here.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Just the collective bargaining increases correct?
MR. TAKAMORI: Correct, thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, any questions on the A Account? Mr. Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. Just one question right off the top of my
head with her opening remarks, Director was saying that emergencies happen. Most
bus companies have buses that aren't used that they keep, they have maybe one or
two. In case you have a break you can't fill up the gap.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Point of order. I mean we on A not on operational, right?
Only on the salaries we're talking about?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: He's responding to the opening remarks.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'm gonna allow that.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I just thought that we going off somewhere. Sorry,
Mr. Carroll.
VICECHAiR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Well I'm using up some of Mr. Victorino's words so.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Sorry, Mr. Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Do you have buses that you have on standby? Because one
of the complaints out there that we hear fairly regularly is that because of a
breakdown that the schedule is been affected or something happens to a bus that
affects the schedule. Do you have buses on standby to address the situation like
that?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: And during Iselle, to give you a good example that had to do with the
portion of our budget that was under fixed route and actually contracted
transportation. The portion I believe that you're speaking about is for the MEO
human services portion of the transportation. And that's one of the difficulties, I think
I see Ms. Cabebe here, and one of the issues that I think they've had is sometimes
they don't have sufficient vehicles or drivers available, you know, in a standby mode.
Because if they are in standby mode then basically those individuals would have to
paid. If the bus is there I would not have knowledge of that because that's something
that you could to pose Ms. Cabebe.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: The next question if I can, Chair? If contractually it could be,
when we do contract them if it could be part of the contract to where they would have
emergency services available to where standby buses would be required in the
contract if they have operational difficulties.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: We do have that in our contracts currently where if there's
additional services, it's just that the money that we would have to pay for those
additional services is sometimes the challenge in the budget. Because when we're
operating our regular routes and everything is normal then that would be able to be
covered within the fixed route budget. But when we have unusual events that require
supplemental hours that's where we have the challenge of coming up with that
additional money.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And, Mr. Carroll, when we get to that section, equipment
checks and if you'd like to have Ms. Cabebe or somebody else from MEO come up and
respond to the questions I'd be happy to do that.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. Any other questions on the salaries and wages
section of the budget? Seeing none, Mr. Takamori, if you could move onto Page 18-4.
No change there so start with 18-5.
MR, TAKAMORI: Mr. Chair? On Page 18-5 for our Admin Program funded by the General
Fund as you will see there's gonna be several line items that we've increased or
requested an increase for due to part of what happened recently from the 2010
census. We, Central area of Maui became a small urban zone area. And so whaFs
happening is that now that when we go to certain conferences or trainings we aren't
able to access our rural transportation funds that will provide assistance for I guess
conferences for travel. So what's happening is that we're seeing that we need to
provide our own funding for us to go out to access or to go to these trainings for I
guess the small urban. So trainings like NTD, the National Transportation Database
trainings we recently went to, I think a year ago we had to fund it ourselves we
couldn't use our TAP funds. So what you will notice is that the airfare transportation,
mileage, per diem, meal allowances, those costs increased and so we basically are
requesting it based on our actuals.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, questions? Okay. The question I would have is
when we become or because we're now having to form an MPO we will he getting
Federal funds through that conduit instead of the rural funding. Will the MPO funds,
will the MPO Federal funds allow us to charge off these expenses when we are in
receipt of those?
MR. TAKAMORI: Mr. Chair, when we actually do create the MPO and start receiving those
funds we believe that we will be able to use those funds for training, part of the funds
for training, yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So this is a temporary thing?
MR. TAKAMORI: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So we can put a little star here, don't give it to 'ern again next year?
Okay. Thank you. Please proceed.
MR. TAKAMORI: On Page 18-6 we are, MEO has requested a one-time appropriation to
purchase two wheel chair accessible buses to be used under the Human Services
Transportation Program. So you will see that previous in 2015 they're purchasing two
school buses and they have actually, it's on island right now and I think it needs to be
registered. But they are basically, that will be paid down shortly and for this
upcoming fiscal year they're asking for 190,000 to buy two wheel chair accessible
vehicles. And then also under, on this page we are requesting expansion of $10,000
under the Public Transit General Fund due to increase or actual expenditures. And
things that we charge within that 50,000 total is things like signage, flyers, surveys.
Anytime there's any changes to our schedules we have to go and reprint schedules
and flyers, and posters. So we were just asking for the 10,000 increase for that line
item.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, any questions on the B Accounts or comments?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, do we have those reports that show how much
they've used to this point, Mr. Chair? And normally we've been getting for the various
departments. Did we get for the Transportation? 'Cause I couldn't find any.
\/ICE-CHAIR WHITE: The Staff will...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, yeah 'cause...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Oh, did you pass it out?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: It was distributed? Okay, I can't find mine but that's okay,
I just wanted to see where they were as far as especially this increase on
Transportation Services, the 6160, 1 wanted to see where, how much you've used to
this point.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well let me see...if you could let us know...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Do you have that information?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: They've used all but $340 of it.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: To this point?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: To this point.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: An encumbrance of 16,400.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, I just wanted to get an idea and that's fine. And
then as far as the new buses especially you're expending our wheel chair accessibility I
think, Mr. Chair, that's a well, it's a needed service., you know, and I think it's
contInuously growing. So thank you very much, that's all I had to ask, Mr. Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay Anyone else have questions? Are the new buses replacements
or are they additions?
MR. TAKAMC)Rl: Mr. Chair, those the new buses that MEO's requesting for is replacement
vehicles.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And do we have the age and condition of the two that are being
replaced?
MR. TAKAMORI: Mr. Chair, I do have that. Let's see. The first bus is a two wheel chair
position, I believe a 25-passenger vehicle it has a 143,000 miles and it's a 2001. It is
in storage due to rust that has compromised the structure and it also has mechanical
problems. But this, it came from Molokai and so they have to send another vehicle to
replace it I guess because it's not running currently. The second vehicle is a 2001, it's
also in storage due to rust and parts has, have already been taken from it to kind of
help out with other vehicles. It's has a rusted structure and that vehicle actually
accommodates up to eight wheel chairs and it currently has 144,000 miles.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: How many wheel chairs will the new buses accommodate?
MR. TAKAMORI: They are looking at purchasing vehicles that will accommodate up to live
wheel chairs. I'm not quite sure on the actual seating capacity. But if it's a, at
minimum five wheel positions then that could be from an 8-passenger up to a
25-passenger vehicle.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Any further questions, Members? Okay, seeing none, thank you
very much. And well move on to Human Services Transportation Program.
MR. TAKAMORI: Mr. Chair, on Page 18-9 under Human Services Transportation Program
funded by the General fund. We are looking at asking for a expansion request of
$249,560, $199,560 currently in our budget is to fund four new positions at MEO as
well as $50,000 allocated for the low income fare assistance program. I believe that in
our previous conversations we were looking at allocating the $199,560 from the, for
new positions to looking at purchasing software through Ecolane. So that we can
have a better, it will make it easier for MEO when it comes to reporting for like when
we report to the National Transportation Database. It will also allow us to run
different reports to have a better understanding of how the various programs are
performing. Also on this page MEO is requesting $1.5 million to fund part of their
maintenance facility at their new transit center.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And no change in the Air Ambulance Program is that right?
MR. TAKAMORI: There are no changes proposed in the Air Ambulance Program.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, questions on Pages 18-9 and 18-11? You guys had
too big a lunch? Okay, Mr. Takamori, you mentioned that the, you all would rather
provide funding for the new computer program rather than the positions is that
correct?
MR. TAKAMORI: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And do you have a figure for the computer software?
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MR. TAKAMORI: Mr. Chair, I do. The total system purchase costs is, the proposal that came
from Ecolane is at around $150,620.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Sorry, could you say that again?
MR. TAKAMORI: One hundred fifty thousand, six hundred twenty.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Okay, and MEO is agreement with that?
MR. TAKAMORI: Yes.
VICE-Cl-lAIR WHITE: Okay.
MR. TAKAMORI: And also I just wanted to mention that after the $150,620 purchase,
system purchase cost, there is a maintenance cost and that in years two through five,
each year would he 35,000 for maintenance.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: But not in year one?
MR. TAKAMORI: No, year one would he in that 150,000.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And what is the installation timeframe that we're looking at?
MR. TAKAMORI: Well I believe that it would be probably up and running within a couple
months from execution of the contract.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. And, Members, any questions on that? Okay,
seeing none, could you explain why you're transferring the 16,480 from Molokai to the
MEO Transportation Services, which I assume they're on predominantly Maui?
Transferring from 6160 to under MEO Transportation on Molokai to the same account
under MEO Transportation Services,
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair? It's Sandy. But sorry...
COUNC1LM EMBER CRIVELLO: Heavy lunch.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Did 1 look lost?
MR. BAZ: So okay, so I believe their.. .i gotta look up Fiscal Year '15 Budget, there might
have been a proviso on the Fiscal Year 2015 Budget. And so what my office did would
have just been to remove the proviso and transfer the funding to just one general line
item for MEO Transportation Services. And I just double checking that right now if I
can get to it. But in general, you know, the transportation services I'm sure are still
being provided to Molokai, it's just rather than having a separate proviso, yeah, so in
the Fiscal Year 2015 Budget it was provided that $16,480 shall be serviced on, for
service on Molokai. And I can guarantee you that MEO spends way more than
- 40 -

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 21, 2015

$16,480 on transportation services for Molokai. So not sure why the proviso was put
in. But we wanria make that sure that...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well my recollection was the proviso was put in to expand services to
provide Saturday service.
MR. BAZ: Oh, okay. So I believe that service is being provided now. So we continue that in
that contract, next year's contract.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: 01 leave that up to Ms. Crivello to decide whether she wants to proviso
it again.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Chair. I trust -VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: --that they will not ... (inaudible)...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Pardon?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I trust MEO will not fudge with it and make sure it all -VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: --applies for their Saturdays.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, and the other question I had was the $1.5 million for the
maintenance facility at MEO's new baseyard. Is that the total construction cost or is
that a portion of the construction cost?
MR. TAKAMORI: Mr. Chair, that is actually a portion of the cost to create the maintenance
facility.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And what's the total?
MR. TARAMORI: Debbie Cabebe is here from MEO, if she, if you would want her to answer
that?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Members, without objections, I'd like to...
COUNCILMEM BERS: No objections.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Ms. Cabebe, if you could.
MR. BAZ: Mr, Chair? While she's coming down I do know that they requested $3 million
from the County and the Mayor proposed 15...$l.5 million this year. And I believe he
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would, if things go well would propose a $1.5 million for next year as well, for your
information.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cabebe.
MS. CABEBE: Hi. Good afternoon, Chair, Council. I'm Debbie Cabebe, from MEO. I
apologize our CEO Lyn McNeff is unavailable right now, shell be here later this
afternoon. I don't have an exact number for you right now. She's working with some
vendors to get some prices on the total cost of build out. The infrastructure is already
in which is gonna be a great cost savings since we relocated to the new site. So the
original plans was quite an extensive build out. I know she's looking at some other
options that are LEED certified and she does have some quotes. But I don't have a
firm number to give to you. And like Sandy said we do have a request into the State
as well.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Members, any questions for Ms. Cabebe? Seeing
none, thank you very much. Okay, we just have the Highway Fund portion of your
budget left. And doesn't look like there's any changes on Page 18-15. Any questions,
Members, on the MPO Matching Fund, 100,000 they're requesting the same amount
this year?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, no questions.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And if you could go through Page 18-17, please.
MR. TAKAMORI: Mr. Chair? Okay, on Page 18-17, we are requesting you'll see a couple
changes. Under the Public Transit Program Highway we are requesting a expansion
request of $40,000 up to 50,000 and that increase is based on anticipated
expenditures for printing of schedules, bus signs. And I actually have other... let's
see.. other costs as well when it comes to I guess one of the areas that we will be
needing to spend money on is because we just started having to report to the National
Transportation Database, one of the areas that we are required by them is to hire a
auditor that will look at our financials as well as where we are or how we are collecting
our data in terms of reporting it to them. So we recently requested just to get
estimates on how much this auditor service will cost and we've seen, we got two people
coming back to us and we saw estimates from $35,000 to $45,000. We also did, we
were also in communication with our County Auditor asking if this is something that
he would be able to do for us. But he came back with that it isn't an area that he
would be able to help us with. And that's why we went out and asked for I guess
estimates on what the cost would be for this audit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MR. TAKAMORI: So that would be that is why we are increasing that up, that line item, and
then as well you will notice that for under our Maui Bus Fixed Route, Paratransit and
Commuter Service we are requesting a five year, a 5 percent increase that is stated in
the contract.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, questions? Okay...
MR. TAKAMORI: Mr. Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
VICE.-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Maybe later on and not right now, but later on this
particular contract maybe I'd like to see a copy of it and maybe review it, you know,
not now but after the, you know, during our, when we move on to the next session of
our budget, you know, just to see. You know, I would like to see what, not that I don't
believe what you're saying, but what this is all encumbers, you know, what this
encumbers for us to understand it better. So if that's a letter we could put in, please.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: If you'd like to we can have it referred to -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Committee.
VlC1'E-CFiAIR WHITE: -- Crivello's Committee.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Appreciate that.
ViCE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, any other questions, Members?
MS. JOHNSON WINEP: Mr. Chair? Mr. Chair, I also because I know we had this
conversation earlier during rates and fees as well. We were able to visit with MEO
bascd on the comments that had been made at the Committee last time. And so if
there is to be monies allocated in our budget for the low income fare assistance
program, it would also, it's not in here now but we've been able to work out a program
with ME() where they would do the certification and then we would work on it. But
there was an expression by this Committee that they did not want it taken from
General funds. So if you're going to insert that we believe that if the revenues are
adjusted as we had in the earlier conversation that this would be the place to insert
the 50,000 in our budget. So that was the only other comment I had. And to answer
Mr. Victorino's question, I know that in the past the contract that we transmitted last
time has not changed with Roberts or MEO. Those contracts are five-year contracts.
But we're happy to transmit another copy of that. Mostly the reason for the 5 percent
increase is under the requirements by the PTA. Because these are contractual
compliance requirements imposed on the vendor, actually they're imposed on us but
we purchase transportation therefore they're obligations of the vendor, there has been
an increase in the type of reporting, and there has also been an increase in the
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frequency of the reporting. And in addition to that the wage increases that have gone
in to MEO as well as to Roberts have really, if they keep operating this way they will
end up having a shortfall. And so we just felt because they did not get the 5 percent
last time that, you know, if the 5 percent could be allocated at least it would help them
not fall too far behind. So those are principally the reasons why that 5 percent is
included in our contract and in their contract. So we feel it's entirely justified. Thank
you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And thank you, Chair. I'm appreciative of that
clarification but I still think, you know, if we're gonna change and insert like you just
said then I, you know, a review in maybe for future years contract, for future contracts
I should say we should have that based in there already. And that way we don't have
to be adjusting as we go along. But anyhow, I thank you for that clarification. Thank
you, Mr. Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Other questions, Members? Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Thank you, Chair. Not so much a question but, you know, we
have testimony, a letter from the Manager of Maui Operations for Roberts that was
sent to us and he does state and I do know that this is true that the contract allows
for a 5 percent annual increase. And they are supposed to get one annually but
they've only had one. One year since 2008 and, you know, that's a long time. This is
seven years now, and so 1 think it's reasonable what they're asking for. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Other questions? Ms. Johnson Winer, on the $50,000
you were mentioning about, mentioning for the low income fare assistance program,
you just mentioned that you would put it on which line?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: It would probably have to be a new line because it's a program that
would be in my view a pilot program to see how it works and to make sure that, you
know, because the amount that we're putting in is a just a figure that we have sort of
pulled out of the air. And in visiting with MEO if there are that many individuals in
the County as some people have alleged, you know, exists then they could be
inundated and the money could be gone in just a few short months, so we'd rather
even if you put it in, you know, and because I'm not an accountant 1 would rather
have staff or yourself or Mr. Budget Chair insert it somewhere, where it has a caveat
that says it is specifically a pilot program. I would feel more comfortable with that.
Because at this point we don't know and MEO does not know how successful or, you
know, or how many people would be accessing this program. So that is the only thing
that I would request.
VICE--CHAIR WHITE: Okay so the 50,000 that we're referring to is the 50,000 on Page 18-9,
right?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Of ME()'s budget?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right.
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MS. JOHNSON WINER: Yes, that is correct.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chair. So if the Committee so chooses to add a proviso to
16E Public Transit Program Highway Fund, you know, provided that $50,000 shall be
used for this pilot program we'd be happy to do that. And then as far as our
perspective we just create a new index code for that.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Okay, any other questions, Members?
MR. BAZ: Just the Director reminded me that they would wanna increase it 50,000 not just
add the proviso, but either way.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Right.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'm sure the Budget Chair will be happy to consider it. Okay, any
other questions on the transportation program, Members, before we move on? Okay,
with that I'd like to... have we covered everything, Staff? Yeah, if you could,
Mr. Takamori, I'm sorry I missed the next group under grant revenue, starting on,
changes start on Page 18-22 at the bottom of the, at the bottom of that page.
COLJNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Grant subsidies.
MR. TAKAMORI: Yes, Mr. Chair, on Page 18-22 as well as up to 18-23 basically we are just
asking for the continuation of I guess the grant revenues from our 5307 program or
PFA 5307, 5311, and the RTAP that we use for scholarships now, but it's basically
allows us to travel for anything that is educational for under a rural transportation
area. One thing that is new that we're looking at receiving is once the MPO is in place
we would be receiving this planning monies, the PTA 5303 and that is why you will see
450,000 being requested at the bottom of 18-23.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Members, questions? The funds that, the $450,000 on the bottom of
18-23, is that, those funds are available just for planning correct?
MR. TAKAMORI: Correct,
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So that doesn't build us anything. Okay, moving on to 18-24.
MR, TAKAMORI: Yes, on Page 18-24 we are just making sure that we have in place should
we receive any rural or small urban 5339 Formula Funds and so that's why you'll see
it placed there, 600,000 and 400,000.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So that's just there in case we happen to receive money?
MR. TAKAMORI: Correct.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Okay, Members, that brings us to the end of
Transportation. Any further questions? I want to thank the Director and Deputy
Director for their assistance in moving us through this.
MN, TAKAMORI: Thank you very much.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Members, well move on now to Grants. Oh, Staff says
recess. So recess at the call of the Staff. ...(gavel).
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

1:59 P.M.
2:06 p.m.

VICE,-CHAIR WHITE: ... ("gavei)... The meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee will
come back to order. I'd like to welcome Director Ridao to start off our review of the
grants. So if you'd like to make any opening remarks and then begin your
presentation, that would be wonderful.

DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS
MS. RIDAO: I really don't have any opening remarks, Chair. However, I did ask my division
heads to be here by 2:30 so well just start and I'll do the best I can and well go back
to anything I couldn't answer.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And, Members, we're all gonna be working off of this summary
sheet. And the summary sheet has the page references in the Budget Detail booklet.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: This is the one we just received, Mr. Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Just received, right.
COUNCILM EMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you much.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well there's two things you just received, one is the spreadsheet with
all the grants and the other one is the listing of all the agencies.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yup. Thank you, sir.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Ms. Ridao.
MS. RIDAO: Okay, we will start with the American Red Cross.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
MS. RIDAO: Okay. And that is a flat request. Oh, it's moved to Civil Defense? Okay, wait,
wait, wait, wait. Oh, okay. Housing. We're at 8-11 Affordable Housing Programs.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Eight dash eleven.
MS. RIDAO: Okay, this is the Affordable Housing Program is a rental assisting, assistance
housing program that is split between four agencies. I believe it's Women Helping
Women, Ka Hale A Ke Ola, MEO, and Family Life Center. Yes. And the really
interesting thing about this pot of money is they amongst the four of them decide how
much each of them will get. So and it has been very well utilized. I think we're pretty
well online to spend all of this money for this fiscal year. So do I just move on unless
there's questions?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well since there're four entities that are receiving funds we should
probably ask questions. If anyone...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, thank you. And thank you, Ms. Ridao, for being here
first and foremost. So of these entities these four entities, is it split up evenly or is
there a formula? I kind of remember couple years ago we went through this. But it's
been a while. But just so that the public and I understand what is or how do you
determine who gets what out of this pot?
MS. RIDAO: I like I just I don't determine it, they meet amongst themselves and they discuss
it and they split the 962,000. Arid I'm trying to find if I have what that amount was
for this year.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, I would like the breakdown on each individual.
MS. RIDAO: Where would I find that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Organization I should say.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I have it here.
MS. RIDAO: (L)h, good.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: It's Family Life Center 275, KHAKO 170, Maui Economic Opportunity
328,5, and Women Helping Women 170.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Okay, Chair, thank you, I appreciate that
breakdown and..
MS. R1DAO: Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, any questions on that line?
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I don't know where we're at.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Pardon?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I don't know where we're at.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, the, we're working off of the spreadsheet with numbers that says
proposed grants for the Fiscal Year 2016 -COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --Budget. And it's the -MS. RIDAO: Eight dash eleven.
VICE-Cl-lAIR WHITE: -- second line under Housing and Human Concerns Affordable Rental
Housing Programs. A total of 962,000.
COIJNCILM EMBER CRIVELLO: Okay, thank you.
MR. MOLINA: Mr. Chair? Over here.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: The problem is the two of you sound a little bit alike. So, yes.
MR. MOL1NA: Just wanted to point out to the Members that the Department did provide a
letter dated March 2011, that provided a breakdown. I believe its the letter you had
referred to, and it's identified as HC2.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: What does that transmittal look like? Is that one of the ones you just
handed out? Oh, okay. Okay, the Staff was just mentioning that the numbers that I
just shared with you are in that transmittal of March 2011, .
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: March 200, okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Okay, moving down to the next line unless there's still
questions on the first one .Any questions?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: No questions.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay -MR. RIDAO: Okay, the next --48-
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --the next item Hale Mahaolu.
MS. RIDAO: --Hale Mahaolu Homeowners and Housing Counseling Program. I believe you
heard from them this morning that as you can see there's a 122 percent increase from
an $80,000.. .l'm sorry, last year Council approved 36,500, this year Mayor is
recommending 80,000, that is a $43,950 increase. And the reason for that increase is
their need, they're seeing a need for increase counseling on home ownership home
counseling, and as they testified this morning they're seeing more and more people
that need help with going into potential foreclosure of their homes. So they are asking
for T believe it's another counselor or two to beef up that program.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, questions? Ms. Ridao, is that, do you know whether
its one additional or two?
MS. RIDAO: I think ... was it one? Oh, Marlynn is here, yeah. Is it one or two? One full time
and two-part time counselors.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: If you would mind coming do, please.
MS. TANJI: There's one full-time counselor and two part-time counselors.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Including in the additional monies or?
MS. TANJI: That's right, in that funding.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And so you currently are under the 36 have 2 or 1?
vIS. TANJI: With?
VICE- CHAIR WHITE: The existing funding for this fiscal year.
MS. TANJI: Yes. We are looking possibly to increase the hours.
WHITE: I'm sorry, I should have asked to state your name for the record.
MR. TANJI: Oh, Marlvnn Tanji, Hale Mahaolu Homeownership and Housing Counseling
Program.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Okay. So the, it's unusual that we have a doubling of a
fun ding request.
MS. TANJI: Right, It's potentially to increase the number of hours from the part time. To
possibly give that part-time person more hours to help with the program on expanding
with homebuyers education classes. There's an increase in foreclosure counseling, so
we basically do all of that. We don't just have one person specialize, and so with the,
WC project that there will be an increase in need in foreclosure counseling, with a lot of
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the HELOC resets coming up. There's also, part of our, we get part of our cliental, 75
percent of our clientele is word of mouth. And so when one person comes in and we
start working on a case usually they tell their friends. And so we have like three or
four more coming in. So which increases our workload. And with the homebuyers
education classes with the ordinances, with the new ordinances we will be offering a
lot more classes. There's been more requirements from the lending side to have people
qualify. And there's been studies where if they, if a homeowner, potential homeowner
has taken a homebuyers ed class there's a 35 percent increase that they would
potentially he able to buy a home within 18 months, 18 to 24 months. And thereby
making it so that if they're going through the classes they understand what the
responsibilities of homeownership is. It helps with stabilizing the community and
offering more long-term homeownership, thereby avoiding foreclosures.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And do you have any statics on how many more foreclosures
there are in Maui now -MS. TANJI: In Maui..
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --verses two or three years ago?
MS. TANJI: I don't have that with me right now but I can get that to you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, cause it seems to me that the foreclosures are on or are not as
frequent as they have been.
MS. TANJI: They're not as frequent mainly because the servicers are not really pushing it
because of the judicial system. And so they're still out there, it's just that it's taking
time for them to get through the court system. But they are there. And the servicers
are not necessarily working with the homeowner like they did maybe about three, four
years ago when there was that big push. So a lot of the loans, the mortgage loans are
being sold to smaller servicers. And thereby having the homeowners go through a lot
of this reapplying for a modification again, so which it's taking them a much longer
time to get that.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. Members, any questions? Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you for being here. You mentioned about lenders
also contacting you folks to assist with possible clients that they have or am I hearing
that right?
MS. TANJI: You're talking about the homebuyer's ed classes or the foreclosures?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yes, the homebuyers.
MS. TANJI: The homebuyers, there's some requirements that either Fannie Mae or Freddie
Mac are requiring the potential homebuyer to fulfill.
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Are these potential homebuyers being referred by the
lenders or possible developers who will, 'cause you mentioned the ordinance?
MS. TANJI: Right. There's been more inquiries by the developers to offer classes. Because
they want their projects to succeed. So they understand that by having the potential
buyer going to a home education class that you're looking at possibly having a better
long-term homeowner.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No, I understand that, I'm just wondering where the
referrals are coming from that your numbers are increasing.
MS. TANJI: We're starting to get from the developers inquiries. But lately they have been
through mostly lenders.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. Okay, thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah I wanted to ask you, you mentioned that let's say I
went in and 1 reapplied for a refinance, I applied for a refinance. And then they sell
my loan in the meantime so then I have to go to the next one that got, bought my loan
and reapply all over again? Is that what you were saying? Now that's what I
understood but maybe I'm incorrect.
MS. TANJI: No, you're right. Some of the bigger lenders have to follow certain regulations.
But when you, when they sell these blocks of loans sometimes it goes to smaller
servicers.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes.
MS, TANJI. And they don't necessarily fall under the guidelines where they have to follow a
lot of these strict regulations. So what we've been seeing is that they, we're back to
like the pre. . .1 guess where they're losing a lot of the documentation, they don't have
it, the don't respond to calls. So we're kind of fighting that. But they're not falling
under the Consumer Finance Protection Bureau regulations right now.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So in other words the client is left in the cold and in some
cases has to start all over
MS. TANJI: Pretty much.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --from all they have done to this point?
MS. TANJI: Yes. So it's hard on the homeowner, it's, that's why it's taking longer. So what
used to take maybe 90 days. 6 months, is I'm seeing, I have clients that go back two,
three years. Because the loans kept getting sold.
-51 -

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 21, 2015

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Wow. Kind of a sad chronology, yeah, Mr. Chair. Okay.
And that's nothing we can deal with. I guess it's really a State issue, right?
MS. TANJI: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, let me, I'd like to look into that 'cause to me that's
being very unfair, that you're trying to correct the problem, trying to refinance, trying
to get back on your feet and you take two, three years and drag that person along for a
long drawn out ride for no, and get no results. I don't think that's fair either. But
anyhow, thank you, Mr. Chair, for allowing me to ask those questions.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, any further questions? Thank you so much for
MS. TANJI: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --helping us with that. Okay. Moving on to the next item.
MS. RIDAO: Okay, the next item that we have is 8-22 and that's the Acculturation Program,
primarily for our immigrant services.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And, Members, questions for the Department on acculturation?
COIJNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, got it, 8-22. No questions, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No question? Ms. Crivelio,
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: For the rentals on 914143 on 8-22. What is the actual grant
('or the Molokai Office? I see a 4 percent increase, Maui and Molokai combined with
that 92,000.
MS. RIDAO: I'm sorry where are you looking Councilmember?
COUNCILMEMBER CR1VELLO: Eight twenty-two. Object-code..
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Eight twenty-two, we're on 8-11,
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Are we on 8-22?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: The Acculturation Program, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh.
MS. RTDAO: Can you give me your page number?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. I'm still on, I'm still on the immigrant service.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well it's also on, it's on this initial sheet that we gave you. It's under
grants and disbursements.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah, I see that. Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: About half way down the page. Okay. Any further questions,
Members?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: I apologize, Chair. What specifically is that program, what is
it for?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Director.
MS. RIDAO: Acculturation Program is when they have say immigrants coming here from
Tonga, the Philippines, wherever, they do kind of an orientation on acculturating or
getting use to or educated on the local culture, the Hawaii culture. So lots of times it's
group training with for instance a group of people from Tonga or a group of people
from the Philippines. And just to let them know that, you know, you don't do certain
things here in Hawaii, or you need to understand that, you know, how you approach
people, all of that kind of stuff, just kind of the culture. Getting them acculturated I
guess is the term.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Is that an ongoing program?
MS. RIDAO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Is that, do they, is that held when they receive a certain
amount of people that are interested in it or do they do it like individually or group?
MR. RIDAO: It's mostly as a group and lots of times they work with say a church
organization that will say we need some help with this. But they will do it as an
individual if the individual needs it, you know, but this monies is more for their group
sessions.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: How many people have you serviced in the last year?
MS. RIDAO: Oh gosh, I couldn't give you that offhand.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
MS. RIDAO: I do know that the Immigrant Services Division service between 3 and 400
people a week.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Got it.
MS. RIDAO: So it's a probably a good number.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. Thanks, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions on the Acculturation Program? Seeing none,
Director, let's move on to Office of Aging.
MS. RIDAO: Oh wait. I'm sorry, I'm confused 'cause I'm working from this sheet.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, let's take a short recess to make sure that everyone's on the
same page, so to speak. ... ga eel),
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

2:26 p.m.
2:29 p.m.

VICE-CHAIR WHITE' ...(t4at'el). . . The Chair apologizes. I was working off of an earlier
version so 1 will now switch to the version that we handed out because evidently it's
not the same. So the next item is Early Childhood Resource Program. Director.
MS. RIDAO: Okay, thank you, Chair. In this Early Childhood Resource Program you're
seeing a request for an increase from 9,400 to $15,000 which is a $5,590 increase.
The additional funding will be used to support a round table of early childhood
community leaders to help develop the early childhood, better develop the early
childhood systems that we have on Maui.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Members, questions? Seeing none, Director, our records show that no
money has been spent out of the 900 or 9,400 so far this year.
rvIS; RIDAO: We will be spending that money, Chair, no problem.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So this, is this for one-time meetings or exactly how do you use it if
YOU haven't spent anything yet?
MS. RIDAO: No, this is, this will be ongoing. Pretty much I'm sure you've heard of the
situation that we're in where you have to be a four-year-old at a certain time before
you can enter, five-year-old at a certain time before you can enter kindergarten, so
we're having a lot of late born four-year-olds that must remain in preschools. And we
have a dire need for either preschool, additional preschools or more capacity in the
preschools. So what's, what we're recommending here is to get the experts together on
how we can expand our preschool capability so we can take on the additional children
that will not be able to enter kindergarten.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, questions? Okay, moving on to now the Office on
Aging.
MS, RIDAO: Okay. So this is no increase in funding. I'm not sure what that is particularly
for. Yeah I'm not, oh this, yeah this may be the annual caregivers conference that we
have every year.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, questions on that item? Okay, moving on to the
Senior Fair Program, I think that's pretty straight there.
MS. RIDAO: Yes, the Senior Fair Program is the annual Senior Fair that happens every, I
believe it's in October and the Office on Aging partners with Maui Economic
Opportunity to put on the Senior Fair. It's a one-day event.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, and the volunteer center.
MS. RIDAO: The volunteer center 25,000, this is probably for her annual trainings and
events that she conducts. And we just had one volunteer, it was either volunteer
hero's, was it... volunteer hero's this past week. So we have several of these events
annually to recognize volunteers.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, any questions on those two items? Okay, and the
Community Partnership total.
MS. RIDAO: Oh, okay. The Community Partnership Grant total has not increased this
Community Partnership Grant is a two-year cycle grant so we're in the second year of
the cycle and if you look in our narrative section I believe it lists all the agencies that
receive that two-year funding.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Members, that is on the March 20th distribution, this list. So no
increase in that. amount -MS. RIDAO: No,
COUNC1LMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --over the last.. .yes, Ms. Cochran.
COLINCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. And so you're saying the amount is flat because
it's based on a two-year cycle and we're closing out that two year. So the list of
existing grantees, then the numbers that we're looking at from the past year, couple
years will stay the same?
MS. R1DAO: Correct.
COU NCI LMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, so nothing's gonna juggle or subtract or minus from
the numbers on the list?
MS. RIDAO: No, the grantees are aware what of their grant for the first and second year and
what amount that will be. And they've already signed their contract so there will be no
changes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Okay.
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C(I)IJNC1LMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CCUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN Cause sorry, I had gotten a phone call that's why from a
particular entity on this list who said they were told they're gonna be cut a certain
percentage.
MS. R1DAO: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No. Okay. Thank you.
MS. RIDAO: No,
VICE-CHAIR WHITE'. Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well I did get a call also in that regard, and so try to
explain to me I'm looking on your community, right, Community Partnership Grant,
right?
MS. R1DAO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, you know, you have the total here, then I'm looking
at the page you sent on March 20th and I see that you have 2014 allocated, what is
2014 expanded and then 15 allocated, 15 expanded, what does that mean?
MR. RIDAO: This is...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Because some of those have different figures.
MS. R1DAO: Okay, so the report that you have in front of you is...
COUNCILM EMBER VICTORINO: Is, am I supposed to be looking at that report first and
lorernost, am I supposed to be looking at that?
MS. RIDAO: Well that's what you're questioning, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, yeah, yeah, yeah, okay, okay, okay.
MS. RIDAO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. I'm not in the wrong place.
MS. RIDAO: No.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's what I was asking.
MS. RTDAO: Thank goodness for Mr. Baz's computer over here.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you.
MS. RIDAO: So the third column shows you what they were awarded.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MS. RIDAO: And then the last column I believe is showing you what they've expended so far.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay,
MS. RIDAO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So that's what this means.
MS. RIDAO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. So for '16.,.where do we find '16 then?
MS. RIDAO: Yeah we haven't reported yet for '16 because ... so for J6 you see the third
column, they're all gonna get that same amount.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. So if for example Aloha House I just use that one
right there cause that, it says a 145,000 so '16 they'll get the exact same amount?
MS. RIDAO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Because I also received a call saying that they were told
they were gonna be cut, not them but somebody in particular. But you're assuring me
now that whatever's here in '15 is the same in '16?
MS. RIDAO: Yes, for Community Partnership Grants. Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: For Community, okay. Okay, I just wanna make sure.
MS. RIDAO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions on the Community Partnership Grants?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Ms. Cochran.
(;UUNCJLMEMBER COCHRAN: And is this, why is this in particular a two-year cycle based
type, is that.. .how does that...
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MS. RIDAO: Okay, if I can, maybe I can go back in history.
CO1JNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh.
MS, RIDAO: There was a time when all grants was given to the Grants Review Committee,
yeah, so that was called Community Partnership Grants. And the Grants Review
Committee which was made up of citizens like our commissions that made the
decision on how grant monies was spent. And along the way nonprofits started
coming directly to the Council and the Mayor for line item grants. And so that's how
we got Community Partnership Grants for two years and then annual line item grants.
So we were doing like two grant programs, one was the Community Partnership
Grants for two years, and then the line item grants for one year. However, in our
planning with the Budget Director in a more automated grants process, we're going to
a computer grants application process and reporting process. The line item grants will
probably be changed into one-year grants. So that it's all one-year grants. That's our
long-term plan. And we still have to research if we got to do some amendments to
the is it the ordinance? The County Code. Because line item grants are one-year
grants and Community Partnership Grants are two-year grants. But our long-term
goal is to streamline everything into one year.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you for that explanation. Let's move on to the next section.
MS. RIDAO: So we're at 8-32 which is E Malama I Na Keiki 0 Lanai Preschool. And the' are
asking for a 5 percent increase. And I believe that's just kind of a cost of living
request,
\TJCE-CHAIR WHITE: Can we determine what the cost of living increase has been?
MS RIDAO: Im sorry, Chair. I couldn't hear what you said.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'm sorry. Have we checked into see what the actual cost of living
increase has been?
MS. RIDAO: No. I have not.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: It looks like they've gotten their increase over the last three years is,
has gone from 76.000 to 88, which is a little more than the cost of living I believe.
Mr. Paz. were you gonna say something?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, I believe, I don't know if it was the last two years in a row but the
Committee did go through and I think provide 3 percent increases to most nonprofits
across the board.
VICE-Cl--lAIR WHITE: Right.
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MR. BAZ: For those two years I believe and those were included in that items. I'm not quite
sure, it looks like a little bit more than that as well.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, but this year it's 5 percent so.
MR. BAZ: That's correct. Most nonprofits this year when they requested increases, a lot of
them requested a 5 percent increase.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Okay, any questions on the Lanai preschool? Okay, let's move
on.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'm sorry. Ms. Cochran.
CC)UNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: You know the, we had some papers given, communication
dated March 24th and this is HCl. And it breaks down each grantee and all the
information requested by the committee on each one. So and I pulled up these folks
and it seems that all their, I guess reporting of their source of incomes and what have
foundation 15,000, donation various, and then four
you they've got like one,
different fundraisers. But it doesn't like add up to their total amount that they budget
in their organization. So I was just wondering if these kind of things are forthcoming
and it looks like it Everyone else seems to he pretty up to date but this one in
particular is lacking a lot of information provided thus far.
MS. RIDAO: We were hoping you weren't gonna catch that but since you did, this particular
grantee is going to need some assistance with their reported, budget reporting and
how they did their budget because even the information that we gave to you today is
not accurate. But I spoke with my grants manager today, she is aware of the
inconsistency and will be working closely with that agency to make sure that they do
their grant applications and their budgeting correctly. We do have agencies that do
really good work but may not have a real good grasp of the financial aspect. So well
be working with therri very closely to make sure they do that correctly.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, very good. Glad that you're aware and keeping an eye
on it.
MS. RIDAO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you very much, Department. Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: You're welcome. Okay, moving on.
MS. RIDAO: Okay, Early Childhood Accreditation Coach and Mentor Program. This is kind
of hand in hand with what I mentioned earlier, it's to bring on a coaching team that
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can assist the current preschools as well as potential new preschools to get accredited
and to he coached and mentored through the process.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Members, questions? It's a brand new MS RIDAO: This is brand new, correct.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --request for a S125,000.
MS. RIDAO: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Any questions? I think we shouldn't have let you guys have such a big
lunch. Okay, let's move on to the next item.
MS. RIDAO: Early Childhood Programs, we're asking for a $50,000 increase for subsidies to
families who have a hard time paying for preschool. And this pretty much assists the
families in being able to maintain at least a part-time job or in many cases a full-time
job. But, you know, their salary is not sufficient to help them with their early
childhood care and so we subsidize many families.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And how do you determine who gets subsidized?
MS. RIDAO: There is a sliding scale and I'm not, you know, the expert on it but my expert is
here and she could answer that for you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair, if you would allow, please.
VlCECHAIR WHITE: Yeah, please.
MS. BONACORSI: Good afternoon, Councilmembers and Chair Mike White. My name is
Kaina Bonacorsi and I am the Early Childhood Resource Coordinator. So the
subsidies are determined, they're income based and it's for any families who are
utilizing licensed childcare or preschool programs. And they are required to submit
financial documents to demonstrate that they have financial need, so and then we
have an assessment process which we go through and look at their expenses as well
as, their gross income and their expenses and then determine what the need is for
each family. So they all need to be income eligible and show need. We also prioritize
the gap groups so we have a committee that meets at least annually to determine if
there's certain groups within our County that have a higher need for either more
assistance or to be incorporated into the calculations. And then we recommend the
funding of that. We also, because the pot is so small we also have a cap on what we
can allow for families. But it allows those who can't really afford it Lo just get that
little bit extra so they can send their child to licensed care or the preschool programs.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And what is that cap?
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MS BONACORSI: We have it, for this past year it was $200 in assistance that we could give
to each family. They've been able to date to serve 94 families with a waitlist; I mean
4 children from 82 families with a waitlist of 48 children that we weren't able to give
assistance to.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Mr. \Tictorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, the $200 is per family per year?
MS. BONACORSI: It could be per child.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Per child.
MS. BONACORSI: It could be per child because.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Per year?
MS. BONACORSI: No, that is a per month.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, per month.
MS. BONACORSI: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, that's....
MS. BONACORSI: Because and we do a reassessment every six months to make sure that
the family situation has remained the same and that what we are giving them in
assistance is still accurate,
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So if three children times three is 600 per month for thatparticular family.
MS BONACORSI: Could possibly, yes it could possibly be that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And every six months reviewed.
MS. BONACORSI: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Any other questions?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So, Chair? Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Ms. Cochran.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So this program funds, this looks like there's like four ... I'm
Irving to.. .eariy childhood programs, right?
MS. BONACORSI: So.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And its, is there different entities broken into this one
program?
MS. BONACORSI: There, for this particular program there is one entity that does the
distribution of subsidies; however, the families can be utilizing any licensed facility
within Maui County. So Maui Family Support Services is the physical entity to do the
distribution of the subsidy assistance for this program. We have, also you questioned
with If Malama I Na Keiki and then Kahl Karnalii will be the other one that will come
into this. We've really tried to prioritize that the programs provide funding for families
that demonstrate need. So in all of their budgeting they set their tuition but they
provide assistance for families that demonstrate need, and that's why the, and it was a
transition year this year that's why E Malama is still shifting. But it is really to
prioritize the early childhood monies to go to families that demonstrate need.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Yeah, just the... alright, got it.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Thank you, Chair. You know, I think it makes perfect sense that
were trying to serve the kids that probably would not be in a preschool, an accredited
approved preschool if they didn't have some support, and so I totally understand
where you're going with that and I understand that you wanna take care of the kids
that need it the most. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, any further questions? Seeing none, Director, please move on.
MS. R1DAO: 1 wanted Kaina to stay here until we finish Kansha Preschool.
VICE-CL--LAIR WHITE: That's fine.
MS. RIDAO: Kansha is a integrated preschool where they work with the Maui Adult Day
Care Center, and this will probably be their last year of funding because it just kind of
doesn't fit into the priorities of our, what our priorities are. So it's a flat or it actually
went down by $600.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, let's go ahead and finish up the Early Childhood Program.
MS. RlI)AO: Okay. So Maui Economic Opportunity, this is for Head Start Afterschool,
they're asking for a $12,000 increase and it's, I'm sure it's because of the increase in
services that they are going to he providing. And then Maui Economic Opportunity
Head Start Summer Program, there is a note here that the Fiscal Year '15 included
Molokai program for $28,000. And then Maui Economic Opportunity Infant/Toddler
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Care Program is requesting an increase of 95... of $6,000 from 88,000 to $95,000. And
the Maui Economic Opportunity Inc. Molokai Summer Program, oh that's at zero
becauSe of that note above.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So is it there for 2016?
MS. RIDAO: Yeah.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, if I might? Member Crivello, what we did in Fiscal Year 20 15 was the.
well '14 had a proviso for that amount separated out but if you look at the total for the
Fiscal Year '15 Council adopted budget we added those two lines together, right, so
that's the total for '15 and then '16 they're asking for an increase. So that the '15 and
.16 ones in that single line will have Molokai in there as well.
COUNCILMEMBER CR1VELLO: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, any other questions on the Early Childhood section? No
questions? Okay, moving on.
MS. RIDAO: Okay, so we're under the tile of Grants and Disbursements for Health, Human
Services and Education, 8-36 on Page 2. Okay, so you heard from Feed My Sheep this
morning, this is a brand new grant request And primarily they are looking to serve
healthier or provide healthier food for the very needy of Maui County,
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, why don't you go down, let's cover -MS RIDAO: Hale Mahaoiu Personal...
VICE-CF-lAIR WHITE: --five items and then well ask for questions.
MS. RIDAO: Okay. Hale Mahaolu Personal Care Program, this is a new request. If I'm not
mistaken this is the request that comes every year and if we are able to cover it with
funds that we get from the State then we don't use this money. But otherwise it's kind
of a stopgap measure. So that if in case we don't the State monies we have this to fail
back on. Hale Makua, this is a new one-time grant and pretty much what is
happening here is Hale Makua is proposing to bring in some physicians from the
mainland to assist them with care of their patients at Hale Makua. I Wink it's pretty
much on an interim kind of basis because there is as we all know a shortage of
physicians on our island. And Hana Health Rehab Center, this is also new and I
believe that's a one-time grant to build a new rehab center at the Hana Health Center
and it would be for developmentally and mentally disabled individuals. Some more,
Chair, or you wanna stop there?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, we'll go down, include Heritage Hall.
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MS, RIDAO: Okay, Heritage Hall. Heritage Hall, Sandy is telling me this is their last request.
Heritage Hall is the Puerto Rican, Portuguese group that is building a facility in Paia
for their particular heritage and that I believe is in construction already, so they're
asking for additional I think it was consulting monies as well as monies to be used for
construction.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: It was.. .1 not supposed to tell.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, questions? Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well I was going to make a correction cause last night they
were there at the meeting and a lot of it was change orders and things that the County
had required them to change as they've gone through the process. So construction is
correct but it's more along the lines of change orders verses what the original plans
were.
MS. RIDAO: Arid I thought I saw a project manager and probably that person would --

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
MS. RIDAO: --be reviewing the change orders, yeah.
COLJNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, that is correct -MS. RIDAO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO. --but -MS RIDAO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --it was more in that line than just regular construction,
okay. So -MS. RIDAO: Yeah,
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --anyhow, thank you very much, and on behalf of all the
Portuguese I thank you very much.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Members, questions on the first five, Feed My Sheep, Hale Mahaolu,
Hale Makua. Hana Health Center, and Heritage Hall? Mr. Carroll, no questions?
Ms. Baisa.
CUUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: I don't have any serious concerns about any of this. You know, I
certainly understand Hale Mahaolu putting this in here just in case they don't get
State funding. It's really important, this program is so important to seniors that
cannot take care of themselves and they probably gonna wind up in Hale Makua and
costing us a lot more without personal care, so I like having this hack stuff. Hale
-64-

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 21, 2015

Makua like, I said 1 totally understand we have to take care of those people and there's
no alternative, there's only Hale Makua that's it. I understand Heritage Hall they're
dipping into construction. And what I heard one of the things they said last night they
really needed was a fire hydrant, they had been required to put one in and they were
okay. But I guess in the process of construction they've been required to do that and
a bunch of other stuff, and we're not strangers to that, we hear this all the time. The
question that I wanted a little bit more information about and I really like, I've watched
Feed My Sheep for many years and 1 do know that they serve a lot of people and miss,
the person that's been doing it, I mean Myles and his wife, I mean Joyce, they've
worked SO hard with their own funds, you know, to take care of this thing. I'm kind of
interested though on the idea of healthier and better food 'cause of course I'm
concerned about cost. And if most of this produce can be obtained or I don't know
what they're doing when they talk about an organic feeding program. I don't quite
understand how they get the food and how they do it.
MS. RI[)AO: Member, Joycelyn is here if you would like to hear from her.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: I'd like to hear about it. I think that would help us, but we
certainly understand the program, it's a great program. I hope our farmers are
helping, 'cause, you know, it's important that people have a good diet and I know that
most of the food that we give at the Food Bank we give what we have lust to make sure
people have something to eat.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right
MS. KAWAKAMI: Hello -LOUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Hello.
MS. KAWAKAMI: --Council Chair, Council.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Explain.
MS. KAWAKAMI: I'm Joyce Kawakami, founder and CEO of Feed My Sheep, so I'm trying to
understand your question.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: My question is we've heard a few things during the testimonies
that we've been going to the different districts and quite a few of the speakers
described it as an organic feeding program and, you know, that kind of could take a
lot of explanation, what is it?
MS. KAWAKAMI: Well we concentrate on healthy food. We do give some processed and some
can goods. But we really concentrate on the healthy food. We get most of our produce
through gleaning crops from farmers.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Oh, you go get it.

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 21, 2015

MS. KAWAKAMI: Getting it also at discounted prices. And then we get, but we mostly pick
it. We go out there ourselves because we don't want it to be plowed under. So we get
cabbages, pineapples, things like that, that way. So the majority of our crop is that
way.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: So actually what you're describing is you're trying to do a
program with more fresh produce and you actually go and get it?
MS. KAWAKAMI: Yeah, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: That's impressive.
MS. KAWAKAMI: Yeah, we supply a huge amount of fresh produce and then we wanna make
sure they get a balanced diet with the proteins and the carbohydrates SO.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Okay, I didn't know about the gleaning part. I think that's
amazing. Thank you. Thank you very much.
\; CFGCHAIR WHITE: Good question. Any other questions for Ms. Kawakami while she's
here? No questions?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Oh wait,
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry.
\/10E-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I just wanna say thank you, I ... hats off to this, you're entity
here because you folks really, like 1 mentioned this morning with the testimony. I
think Scott was here and the, our monies go a long way and I'll tell you line section
that's donations and the sources that you get it from is just outstanding. From the
churches and just you explained you folks go gather your own. But I mean it's just all
this in kind of businesses and everybody that just, outpouring of help to you is
incredible, so thank you for your outreach and what you provide to this community,
it's very appreciated.
fy15. KAWAKAMI: Thank yç,)ij
COUNc1LMEME3ER COCHRAN: Thank you for what you do.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: While
V11 (-',E-CHAIR

I've got her one more question.

WHITE: Ms. Baisa.

C()U NCI LMEMBER BAlSA: I know you've been doing this for a long time. How long?
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MS. KAWAKAMI: Sixteen years this year.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Oh my God, and your first request to us.
MS. KAWAKAMI: Yes,
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Thank you so much.
H S KAWAKAMI: Thank you
\lCECHAlR WHITE: Yeah, I'll just add my kudos to that. Thank you so much for doing all
that on do.
MS. KAWAKAMI: Thank you. Thank you very much.
ViCECHAiR WHITE: Okay, any other questions on the top five items? Ms. Crivello, any
questions?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No, not right now.
'VICE-CHAIR, WHITE: Mr. Guzman?
((!)UNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: I do. And I am in support of the Heritage Hail But I notice
that you said this would be the last time they would come back. And I wanted to
tnquiry as to how they would maintain the operational cost and maintenance. I know
in dealing with the Binhi At Ani Filipino Community Center, they're struggling at times
to maintain operational maintenance. And so I kind of wanna know what their
revenue plan would be after the structure would be built or the hail would be built.
MS. RIDAO: So, Councilmember, all of these I guess capital improvement kind of monies
that are asked of the County, we encourage and we have been E guess mandatory,
making them make sure that they have what is called a reserve for replacement fund.
So in their budgeting for the operations of Heritage Hall and the fees that they will be
collected will have, part of that monies will have to be put in a reserve for replacement
so they don't have to be coming back to the County for maintenance kinds of stuff.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Do you happen to know how much.. . . (inaudible).
MS RIDAO: No, I don't know.
CCC NCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, okay.
MS. R1DAO: I don't have, I can get that though. I can ask them.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you. Thank you, Chair. If we could follow up with
that.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I think that's a question that we've all asked ourselves because
the amount that we're providing is significant and we have seen not only the place like
Binhi At An] but others that have gotten into a crunch when they are faced with the
operational costs. So it is a question that I think we need to ask and get answers is to
what degree have we checked to see that they have the operational monies available to
sustain the facility. So if you could be so kind as to provide that, that would be very
helpful.
MS. RIDAO: Yes, we will.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And thank you. And but you mentioned, Mr. Baz, this is
their last request, you're talking in the area for the actual construction of the building
itself. You wasn't making any reference to anything else and not to say they are. But
I just want that clarified.
MR. BAZ: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Because I think that's very important, this request is to
complete what other change orders have been required by the County, like Ms. Baisa
mentioned the fire hydrant and others that, you know, come up out of nowhere and
they're faced with all of these extra expenses unexpectedly. And they're just trying to
finish this up because like Binhi At Ani and all these other. These are, these will be
used by the public and this is another means of making it available and have the
history and the ethnicity that, these two groups brought to Hawaii through the years,
Mr. Chair, and I think that's very important, you know, and I am very passionate on
this because this happens to be my ethnicity and I don't think I wanna let it die like
any other ethnicity. Everyone has contributed a big part to this community and to the
County of Maui. So but, Mr. Baz, I just want it clarified with your statement 'cause
you brought the statement up if you may, please.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, if I might?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Go ahead.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, thank you. And, Member Victorino, the Heritage Hall actually requested
$1.2 million last year. Council cut it down to 750,000. So we were hoping that last
year would have been the last request. And yes, you're correct for capital funding for
this specific project. The Heritage Hall organization has been doing a lot of
fundraising over the years as you're very well aware of, Portuguese soup and
malasadas and pasteles, and all kinds of stuff that you could ever think of. And we
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did two things I wanted to mention is one is that when they came and met with the
Mayor and I they were very clear about setting up a reserve fund for their continuing
operations and working on that type of a plan. So it is very important and top of mind
having Audrey Rocha Reed, you know, having been at the Cameron Center and
managing a facility to understand that requirement is something that is important.
And second thing is that the Mayor actually told them to hire a construction manager
and you go ahead and use I think it was 50,000 or something out of the grant that we
give them. Because they were coming in and there was a lot of unforeseen items and
change orders that you discussed, you know, the things that you'd think that an
architect, engineer should be able to know that this is a requirement that the Water
Department's gonna need and stuff like that. But they came in after the fact kind of
an item and that's why they required change orders and those were fairly significant.
But still not very significant compared to their $1.2 million request that was last year.
So they're really only about a $150,000 over what their original amount requested
was. So Ijust wanted to clarify that. Thank you.
COIJNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Baz, for refreshing our memory. I think
that was important and that was my next question so you read my mind, thank you
very much, that's all I need to know. Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Of course this is the only thing that you're passionate about right?
COUNCILMEMBER VJCTORINO: No, sir. One of many, how's that sound? Thank you,
Mr. Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, any further questions on this grouping, Members? the, I have a
question. On Hale Makua one of the.. .you know we always talk about what's
appropriate with County funding and what's appropriate with State funding and
Federal government and the State government are the ones that are basically making
all the laws and providing the majority of the funding for health services issues. Can
you help us feel comfortable that this is something that the County should be moving
into'?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, I'll take that,
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Sure.
MR. BAZ: Hale Makua approached the Mayor directly for this funding request. You're
correct, a lot of the health related costs have been borne by the State and the Federal
government. This is the first time that Hale Makua has asked for operational funding
from the County. They've gotten CDBG money for capital and stuff like that in the
past. But this request really was kind of a last effort, ditch effort because they're
having such a hard time finding doctors that will give up their private practices on
Maui to assist the residents at Hale Makua. And so because of the inability to find
doctors then this is some additional costs that are being borne by Hale Makua that
they're requesting the County to help to defray, otherwise, you know, they wouldn't he
able to serve the community that they're serving. And I mean without Hale Makua
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providing those services it usually gets borne on the back of the hospital to take those
individuals who Hale Makua doesn't have the capacity to serve. And then yeah, as a
community, yes, we are paying maybe not out of the right pocket but out of the left
pocket for those costs as you're well aware of.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I guess, you know, I understand the request and I support it except for
the fact that the State and Federal governments are the ones that make all the policies
and decide on levels of funding and decide on every element of health care services
that are to be provided and the amount of money that are, that is being provided as
compensation. So they're the ones that have all the policy wheel, we have nothing
that we can do to change any of the outcomes as we well know at the hospital and now
with Hale Makua. So it's, I guess my only discomfort with this is that we're ending up
paying the bill because they can't get they're policy act together.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, I think you're correct in that, Mr. Chair. From my understanding the
reimbursements from Medicaid, Medicare, that cover these costs are limited, you
know, they put a statutory limit on the amount that they'll pay. And so even though
we can't, so because we can't find a doctor on island to provide those services at, you
know, whatever rate that is then we have, you know, the organization is then having
to cover the additional cost that won't be reimbursed by the State or Federal
government. So yes you're very correct and we have no control over it. But we have to
live with that.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Do you know if they made a similar request of the State
Legislature?
MR. BAZ: I believe they did, I can confirm that, I can check.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And do you know if they made the request do you know at what point
that request is and the approval process whether it's been...
MR. BAZ: If you give me a minute I can find that out.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Okay, Director, let's move on to Homeless Programs
MS. RIDAO: Okay, Homeless Programs which is a $641,000 item. We are not asking for any
increase. This is what I call kind of my director's discretionary fund on homeless
programs. And I can give you a rundown on what was funded for 2015. We gave Ka
Hale A Re Ola Central Operations 340,000, Family Life Center Emergency Operations
80,000, Saint Theresa's Church Hale Kau Kau in Kihei 75,000, Family Life Center
Emergency Shelter Case Management 60,000, Family Life Center New Leaf Ranch
50,000, Ka Hale A Ke Ola Step Up Program 30,000, and Feed My Sheep Food
Distribution Survey 6,000.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
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MS. RIDAO: Okay, so the next one is Hui Laulima 0 Hana for Hana Dialysis, they are asking
for an increase from 46,600 to 82,300. And the reason for this is that they are
currently serving I believe its two patients and they will be increasing their service to
four patients. So they are looking to hiring two more part-time technical dialysis staff.
That actually the technicians sit with the patient to make sure that everything goes
according to plan with the machines and everything like that. So they're increasing
from two patients to four patients.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: If you could, well just go through the ... (inxiudible.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well I have specific question. Okay.
ViCE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
MS. RIDAO: Imua Family Services, that is a new request and I'm not.. ,wait where am I.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We also have Hui Malama Learning Center, right above that.
MS RIDAO: I'm sorry. I need my ruler. Okay, Hui Malama Learning Center is not asking for
an increase, that's $274,600. Imua Family Services there's no request there, I'm
sorry.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, 75,000.
MS. RIDAO: is there. ..oh, wait. I need one ruler.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Waiter Cameron made no request.
MS. RIDAO: I need one.. .wait, I gotta get something to follow these lines, it's my senior years
here. Okay, so Imua Family, the Imua Preschool they're asking for $75,000. Irnua
Preschool celebrates children similarities as well as their different abilities and
cultures by combining children with developmental and concerns and special needs,
and typically developing children in an inclusive classroom environment that meets all
the children's needs. So they didn't ask us for anything last year. But they are asking
for 75,000 this year. And then J. Waiter Cameron Center.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: There's no request there.
MS. RIDAO: No.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So..
MS. RIDAO: No, there's not a request no.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Lanai Community Health Center.
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MS. RIDAO: Lanai Community Health Center, they're asking for a $9,000 increase. Do we
have an ... (inaudible). . . Lanai Community Center is addressing behavioral health
issues including mental illness integrated with medical services, Federally qualified
serving uninsured and underinsured.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MS. RIDAO: And then...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We'll stop there.
MS. RIDAO: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Unless you have further explanation on Lanai health,
MS. RIDAO: Oh, no, there's.. .no.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members. ..Mr. Victorino, you wanna start?
COLJNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, go back to 8-35 Hale, Hui Laulima 0 Hai-Ia. And
maybe Mr. Carroll can correct me but I was told that also that increase was to make
sure that visitors to the area would be accommodated instead of having to drive in
And I may he wrong but I think that was what I was told by their staff and their,
what's her name?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Lehua.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Lehua, yeah, thank you. I sorry, I couldn't remember. So
because you said four patients yes, but I think they were also trying to add the service
of visitors who come to that area that are out in Hana staying out there that they'll be
able to be worked on. And I know Mr. Carroll would probably know better. But Lehua
did tell me that and I think maybe told all of us, I'm not sure, but maybe Mr. Carroll
can address that, Mr. Chair, if you don't mind.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Carroll?
COUNC1LMEMBER CARROLL: Just as he said.
COUNCILMEMI3ER VICTORINO: Oh, I like that. Okay.
MS. RIDAO: I'm going to go back and I only read the summary of their requests and I didn't
see serving visitors but I'll go check that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, please, if you don't mind.
MS. RIDAO: Yeah, sure.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair. And then if you can give us an answer
later that's fine.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, any -MS. RIDAO: Sure.
VICE'--CHAIR WHITE: --questions or comments on the other four items?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: I...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We're just gonna go right down the row.
COUNCILMEMBER V1CTORINO: I'm done.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, thank you, Chair. I would like to ask the Director on the
8-35, the Homeless Programs you mentioned several organizations -MS. RIDAO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --that you had discretion -MS. RIDAO: Yes,
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --to appropriate monies to. How does that procedure work?
Do they, have those organizations already requested or have applied?
MS. RIDAO: Yes,
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: And then from those applications you individually appropriate
via your director's discretion certain amounts, is that how that works?
MR. RIDAO: So what happens is as I mentioned there are some here for instance like Ka
Hale A Ke Ola it's kind of like a standing amount that we gave we give them annually.
But there are a couple things for instance like the emergency shelter case
management and the food distribution survey. Sometimes things come up during the
year that needs attention and this gives me the flexibility to act quickly. But yeah,
correct, there are some that are like standing funding.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay, would there be a base number that you would be able
to work with if so happened one of the Members or including myself provisos a certain
amount of money to one of those individual -73 -
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MS. RIDAO: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --organizations that ... (inaudible)...
MS. RIDAO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: What would be the bottom line in terms of the money that you
would need for emergencies and things like that?
MS. RIDAO: Yeah, so you would make it a proviso to the Homeless Fund.
COLJNC1LMEMBER GUZMAN: Right.
MS. RIDAO: That we fund whatever program you're thinking about. Each of these projects
have to fill out a grant application like any other grant application.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
MS. RIDAO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Just to clarify, the items on, Director, the items on the Homeless
Programs list, is this list of programs gonna be handled similarly to the Community
Partnership Grants?
MS. RIDAO: No, not, what happens, Chair, is, you know, certain ones for instance like
central operations for Ka Hale A Ke Ola, that is kind of like a standing amount that I
make sure, we wanna make sure that Ka Hale A Ke Ola can operate. But others for
instance, you know, Hale Kau Kau may or may not come in. The food distribution
survey, that was a one-time thing that we wanted to do a survey of all the food
distributors to kind of see the need as well as determine overlap, if there's overlap. So
yeah, I, it's they come in, they talk to me and Jan, we talk about the need, and if we
feel that there is a definite need and we have enough monies to fund it, we will fund it.
And they must submit a full application like every other grantee.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, so unlike the other list, these amounts except for Ka Hale A Re
Ola, these amounts are not necessarily what's gonna be granted this upcoming year.
MS. RIDAO: Correct, yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Ms. Criveilo.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: And, Director, this takes to effect July, the fiscal year?
MS. RIDAO: July 1st correct.
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: You going get this all stamped with your signature
your discretion.
(inaudible). .
MS. RIDAO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: The confirm, I mean you would make that decision.
MS. RIDAO: Correct, yes, and it's in conjunction with that the requester justifying the need
to us.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Right.
MS. RIDAO: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay, thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So the Homeless Program figure which I'm kind of and I see
it also in our narrative binder. And the HC2 list, Chair, is that the list that you were
referring to of the entities that are on this list?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay. So your question was...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So on HC2 Page 3 of 5.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right. And okay, yeah, I think your question was my
question.
VICE--CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Thank you very much, Chair. I'd like to go to the Cameron
Center. They had a grant last year and there's not, no request in for this year and I
think that that was a misunderstanding. We heard the executive director this
morning testify that they would like $180,000. And he specifically asked for the
replacement of the air conditioning units, repairs to the Kahl Kamalii, that's the infant
child, infant toddler center on the grounds and some malfunctioning dividers and
replacement of approximately 100 feet of sewer line for building six. So although there
is no request and I understand a request was not made for some, I don't know exactly
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what went down. it's probably a misunderstanding, it is there. So 1 just wanted to
make the Members aware that there is a request. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Okay, any further questions for this section? Okay,
Director, if you can proceed with the Maui Academy of Performing Arts.
MS. RJDAO; Okay, Maui Academy of Performing Arts. This entity used to be funded by the
County and then they didn't ask us for funding for a number of years. So for this year
they're requesting, they will utilize the County grant funds to support its MAPA School
Partnership Program, MAPA Live, 2015 Summer Musical production, and towards the
completion of a conceptual drawing for MAPA's new theatre in Wailuku. Maui Arts
and Culture Center, this is kind of a standing amount that they ask us for annually
and they're not asking for any increase for 2016. Boys and ... wait, yeah, they're not.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE; Boy Scouts aren't asking.
MS. RIDAO: Yeah, they're not. Maui Adult Day Care Center, they're asking for a flat amount
of 348. Maui Economic Opportunity Hispanic, Enlace Hispanic Program, this was
moved from Human Concerns Program to County Grant Subsidy Program. They're
asking for an increase of $4,450. And Maui Economic Opportunity for Senior
Planning and Coordination.., they're not asking for anything here?
MR. BAZ: No, it's flat.
MS. RIDAO: No, no, no, flat.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay,
MS. RIDAO: Yeah, flat.
VICE-Cl-lAiR WHITE: Let's stop there. Well start with Ms. Balsa. Questions on this section?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: No, Chair, I'm pretty clear on these, I know what they are.
Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, thanks.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello.
COLJNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No, no questions. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN; No, thank you.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, none at this time.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: On the Man Academy of Performing Arts, what kinds of programs do
they provide?
MS. RIDAO: I do know, Chair, that they have afterschool programs for the children and they
work with the schools in putting on a production. So let me see what they have here.
MAPA is an educational performing arts organization wnich has been providing a
range of arts opportunities to Maui community. I know because I pass by there
sometimes on my way home from work and they have dance classes, acting classes at
their facility and then I guess they are working now with the schools, in partnership
with the schools to put on a summer production.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, and Maui Arts and Culture Center.
MS. RIDAO: Okay, Maui Arts and Culture Center I think, I believe that they testified today
about the services that they provide. But similar they have onsite classes, they bring
schools to their facility as well as take programs out to the schools. They also service,
one of our requirements in funding Maui Arts and Culture Center has been that they
service the outlying areas. So they serve Maui, Molokai, and Lanai, and Hana, Fm
sorry, and Hana. Okay, and we, I think we all know what Maui Adult Daycare Center
does. I serve on one of their advisory committees and, you know, like all senior
programs they are also growing in number. And so you know, they're asking for fiat
funding they're not asking for any increases. But they provide a very, very important
The Enlace Hispanic Program... did they say
service to our community.
• . (inaudible). . . Okay, they provide civic engagement, culture integration, community
education, needs assessments, service delivery and referrals to the Hispanic
community of Maui. Both Kihei and Lahaina is reflecting a 10 percent Hispanic
population. So I think it's because of that that they're asking for this $4,000 increase.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, and this is not a question for these particular programs, but
how do you measure the outcomes of the various programs that you administer and
whether we're getting the best bang for our buck?
MS. RIDAO: So there's several ways, Chair. Usually if you notice in the grant application
there are goals and objectives that they must provide us. And pretty much we use
those as our performance measures. So if they say they're going to be providing
tutoring at three schools, we make sure they're doing tutoring at three schools. If
they're going to do, you know, X number of students at each of the schools. we make
sure that they're meeting those performance measures. Now we always work with
them and if they find say after they've started working for six months and they're not
gonna meet their performance measures then we ask them to come in and modify or
amend their performance measures so that they are able to meet what they're saying
they're going to do.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Carroll, any questions on this section? Okay, let's move on
to the next section.
MS. RIDAO: So the next one is Maui Family Support Services. They are asking for a $4,000
increase. Maui Food Bank is fiat, actually they taking a cut of $50. Maui Youth and
Family Services. I believe Jud was here this morning and testified that this is kind of a
one-time capital planning grant. Yeah, they wanna do a new behavioral health facility.
So it's for planning and design of that facility. Mental Health Association is flat, this
an, Mental Health Association is an advocacy group and they always as long as I have
known them have operated on a shoe string budget. And then Mental Health Kokua is
a new request and that is to provide psychosocial rehabilitation services to homeless
persons with mental illness so they may gain the social and communication skills
necessary to allow them to remain in or return to community settings.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. If you could go ahead.
MS. RIDAO: That's about five yeah, yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well go ahead and -MS. RIDAO: You wanna do the next.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --go down to Roman Catholic Church.
MS. RIDAO: Molokai Community Health, no, no more.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, that's...
MS. RIDAO: Okay, Roman Catholic Church, State of Hawaii, this is Hale Kau Kau, and they
are asking for a one-time funding primarily to improve their kitchen and they wanna
buy a new reefer because they are serving more and more people. You know their
kitchen, it's 24.. .I'm sorry 7 days a week all year long, 52 weeks in a year, any facility
will take a toll. So they just need to do some improvements and they wanna get a
bigger reefer so they can store more food.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, and Self Sufficiency Programs.
MS. RIDAO: Okay, Self Sufficiency Programs, that's another one of my discretionary funds,
and this past year 2015 we're using those funds for Maui Family Support Services,
Early Head Start Program 63,654, Consumer Credit Counseling 50,000, Maui Farms
Stipend Program 19,200, Family Life Center, their backpack program, and Family Life
Center, New Leap Ranch 4,800, for a total of 142,854 and we have a balance of $1,346
in that account.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: What is the New Leaf Ranch?
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MS. RIDAO: The New Leaf Ranch is a new concept that is being pursued and primarily what
it is dealing with drug abusers and putting them into an environment where they
would be working on a ranch setting.
VICE'-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Well start with, Ms. Crivello. Questions on these items?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No, not at this time. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Who's ranch? I mean are, who's participating?
MS. RIDAO: You know what, I don't know how much I can disclose -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay.
MS. RIDAO: --I do know that they are working very closely with Ulupalakua Ranch.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay, very good. I think it's a nice healthy way of, yeah,
being productive. No, no questions, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Nothing specific. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Carroll. Okay, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair. May I ask why, you know, we go down
to 8-39 the Roman Catholic Church of the State of Hawaii, why not put down Saint
Theresa's Parish? Because that is where generally the money would he going to, to
improve that. This, sometimes people may misunderstand when you say that and,
YOU know, for the Hale Kau Kau Program. I think that's something that I think is
rather important on that headlines or on that particular sheet, the way it's listed
there, it brings up some questions.
MS. RIDAO: Yes, and...
COUNCILM EMBER VICTORINO: And I'm very sensitive to that idea, you know, so could -V S. RIDAO: --Con rici]rncrnher -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --you explain why we had to have it like that?
MS. RIDAO: --we would gladly list there for you Hale Rau Kau Program. I believe the reason
being that Saint Theresa's operates under the nonprofit entity of the Roman Catholic
Church in the State of Hawaii. They are not a separate nonprofit entity.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The diocese. The diocese, right?
MS. RIDAO: The diocese, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. So maybe even putting down the diocese.
MS. R1DAO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, you know, because I think it's very important people
understand there is a separation between church and State and that we're doing this
for Hale Kau Kau which feeds anywhere from, what, 80 to a 100 people every day?
MS. RJDAO: Yup.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And that's lunch and then they also have the homebound
services that they provide for South Maui.
MS. RIDAO: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And that's another, what, 60, 70? I read the numbers
somewhere, you know, so I know it's a very important service for South Maui. And
don't wanna, you know, but I just don't wanna get it mixed up in people's minds, you
know, just so that the title would be more appropriate to what I believe should be
listed here so. But if you have others reasons for why I mean just so long as they're
somehow mention here so that I feel comfortable with it.
MS. R1DAO: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair.
MS. RIDAO: We can do that.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Other questions. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's it.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Nothing really. This, the Self Sufficiency Programs is going to
be at the Director's discretion and the process is the same as the Homeless Programs?
MS. RIDAO: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
MS. RIDAO: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you.
VICE-CFJAIR WHITE: Okay, no further questions on those? Start off with the Services to the
Frail and Elderly.
MS. RIDAO: Okay, Services to the Frail and Elderly, is... oh man, my eyes, is that 661,000?
Yeah, okay. This is for the Meals and Wheels Program, Congregate Meals Program,
and the meals delivered program, Delivery Meals Program.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MS. RiDA(). And it's, this amount is managed by the Office on Aging. Yes, this is
supplemented by Federal funds. Okay, Special Olympics Hawaii, so '15, year '15
proviso for Molokai participation is 10,300 and we're assuming that'll be the same this
year. The Maui Farm, 235,000, that is a flat budget from last year. Salvation Army is
University of Hawaii Maui College
asking for a $3,900, 3 percent increase.
Cooperative Extension, I believe you heard from them this year, this morning. They're
asking for a $25,000 increase, they received 25,000 last year. And then Women
Helping Women is asking for a $10,000 increase from their Fiscal Year 2015 budget.
VICE CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, questions? Mr. Carroll. Okay, Ms. Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Nothing that I'm concerned about but I'm just, I wanna
understand the Salvation Army Program that we take care of is what?
MS. RIDAO: Oh, okay, we gotta to look it up.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: You know they have so many.
MS. RIDAO: Yeah, let us look it up.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: They do such great work, I'm just wondering specifically what
piece we're funding.
MS. RIDAO: Salvation Army front line provider assisting the homeless population of Maui
County by meeting basic survival needs such as food, tarps, tents, hygiene supplies,
hot meals, referral service, and productive informational case management.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Okay, thanks.
\/ICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So those, that funding... but we give them the money and
that's what they provide
M.S. RIDAO: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --in services back into the community?
MS. RIDAO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
MS. RIDAO: And like I said we'd probably measure it by their objectives as to what, how
many people they're going to help or what they're gonna help with and how many tents
they're gonna give out, that kind of stuff.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Well I'd like to say this is one of those entities, Chair, that
through donations and fundraisers exceed what they get from grants from sources like
ourselves so they do a good job on that. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No. No questions. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. On the Services to the Frail and Elderly, is
that a combination of programs or is that...
MS. RIDAO: That's the one I said it was for Meals on Wheels.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, Meals on Wheels. Okay, got it.
MS. RIDAO: And then transportation and then congregate meals. Congregate meals is
where the senior goes to say like a site, like Waikapu Community.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
MS. RIDAO: And their fed and then they get social programs.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. And then the Women Helping Women when we were in
Hana they mentioned that the 10,000 was actually for providing services in Hana, is
that correct?
MS RIDAO: A part time ...1 believe that's what Ms. Moniz testified this morning that they
service like Lahaina and Lanai, and they would like now to have a part timer for Hana.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Right.
MS. RIDAO: Sixteen hours I think she said.
COUNCILMEMBER OUZMAN: Okay.
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MS. RIDAO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WRITE: Are you sure that that's under this category? I recall that the number
was higher, and I know Women Helping Women receives money under several
categories.
MS. RIDAO: Okay, Stacy's here so she can come and clarify.
MS. MONIZ: Hi. Yeah, we do ...I'm Stacy, Women Helping Women, and we do get money from
two different pots we get Affordable Rental Assistance Program money and then we get
a line item, and the Hana position is coming out of the line item funding.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So it's this item?
MS. MONIZ: Yes, I believe so.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Is it 10,000?
MS. MONIZ: No, it's, the total cost is about, our line items about 200 and...
MS RIDAO: Two hundred ten thousand.
MS. MONIZ: Yeah, its in for 210 right now.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MS, MONIZ: But we had requested 220,000.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Oh, I see. Okay, I was -MS. RIDAO: Maybe this is a typo.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --that was where the additional 10,000 was.
MS. RIDAO: Yeah.
MS. MONIZ: Yeah, so we had requested 220 but the current budget has it at 210.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you.
MS. MONIZ: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you for that clarification.
MS. RIDAO: Okay.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, any other questions, Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: No, I'm good. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, no questions at this time.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. With that we should thank Staff because they reminded me
that we haven't taken a break this afternoon. So well take a break until five minutes
to 4:00. We're in recess. ...(gavel.
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

3:43 p.m.
4:02 p.m.

VICE-CHAIR WHITE:., (gavel). . . This meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee will
come back to order. So well be proceeding with the, at top of Page 3 of 7 with the
Coalition for a Drug Free Lanai. And, Members, just wanna remind you that this is
our time to understand as much as we need to in order to be able to support or defend
the Chair's Budget proposal or maybe not support or defend, support, defend or argue
against the Chair's Budget proposal.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So and we're not, I know because all of us have been in office for at
least two years and some for eight there's a lot of basic understanding of what these
programs do and I think that's likely why we're not getting too many questions. But I
just, wanted to remind you that when the Chair's proposal comes out we need to be in
a position where we have a good understanding because by the time the Chair's
proposal comes out it's, the time is very short, so if you have any questions I
encourage you to please bring them up now. Okay so we will move along and -MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair.

VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
MR. BAZ: Before we move off the Health Human Service and Education line I'd like to
answer a question regarding Hale Makua.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Oh, yes, please. Thank you.
MR. BAZ: So Hale Makua has been working with the State Legislature, they were unable to
receive a grant-in-aid, a additional pot of money. But they have been lobbying, made
lobbying efforts and there is a bill which would force the Department of Human
Services to apply an annual cost increase to long-term care facilities SB 912 and it
looks like it's in Conference Committee. So it does, they are working on getting more
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money from the State. But at this point it's not a Statewide problem. The CEO did email me and he did say it's not really a Statewide problem this is, the lack of doctors is
really more of a Maui issue, so that's why this specific challenge that they're having.
But they are working on the Statewide problem of reimbursements and getting the
State Legislature to actually mandate that the Department of Human Services pay an
increase.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: okay, thank you. Thank you. Thank you for that update. And,
Director, if we could proceed with the Coalition for Drug Free Lanai and take the first
four.
MS. R1DAO: Okay, we're on Page 3 under grants and disbursements for substance abuse
prevention and treatment, Coalition for Drug Free Lanai is asking for an increase from
42,000 to 50,000. Ka Hale Pomaikai is a new Molokai drug treatment program. Ka
Hale Pomaikai used to be funded by the County and then they haven't come back for a
couple years and they're back now. The MEO B.E.S.T. Program is 103,000. Underage
Drinking Prevention Campaign for MEO is 50,000 and that is under, if you look below
at 8-40 it's under the Substance Abuse Program and Youth Alcohol Awareness
Programs so those funds are coming from there. And then Ohana Makamae is flat
and that is they do several programs in Hana, drug treatment, family counseling, that
kind of stuff. So that's it for that category.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Mr. Carroll, comments or questions?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: No questions If anybody has any questions for me I'll
answer. Thank you.
\.10E-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Ms. Balsa.
COLJNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Yes, I think I, we could stand a little bit more explanation about
money coming from here from the substance abuse thing for the underage drinking
program and Teen Voices Program. These are listed as increases or new, is it because
they're being transferred?
MR. BAZ: So. Mr. Chair, if I might?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes,
MR. BAZ: So last year the Council put provisos on those pots of money for Substance Abuse
Programs and the youth alcohol awareness education. And the administration is
proposing them to just be separate line items this year so you don't have to pLit
provisos on them. But it's essentially the same funding they received the previous
year.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Become additions?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, it's actually been moved out of the programs below.
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MR. BAZ: Yeah, so it's the same effect as the proviso.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Subtractions, additions, zero.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right.
MR. BAZ: Yeah the net changes zero.
C( )UNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Okay, alright
everybody else. Thank you.

I just think it's important I understand and

MR. BAZ: Right.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
\/ICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Not at this time. Thank you.
VICE--CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Guzman. Sorry you're next, but name came out of my mouth
before I noticed you were standing not sitting, so no blame me. Any questions?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: No questions. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILM EMBER VICTORINO: Not at this time.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Ka Hale Pomaikai is that a, how long have they been in operation?
MS. RIDAO: You know I know that Stacy might be able to answer this better that 1 can. But
they have been an active service provider on Molokai for a long time. We use to fund
thein a few years ago and then they were not asking for funding and I see that they're
hack again this year.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello, you have any thing you can add?
COUNCILM EMBER CREVELLO: I'm not sure because Hale Hoo Kupaa was and still is and
been there over 30 years. But Hale Pomaikai is maybe about... I'm really not sure.
MR. BAZ: Yeah. Mr. Chair, according to their website it says 1996.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, and is there a reason why that they would be set up as a line
item as opposed to being part of the Substance Abuse Programs' funding?
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MS. RIDAO: I'm assuming, Chair, that they are, you know, applying because we have the
line item grant application process. Now if they were going to be under the
discretionary funds that is a whole different process. And they, it's kind of like they're
taking their chances and may, thinking that we have enough funding for them.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: okay, and do you think you've get enough flexibility in Substance
Abuse Programs bucket -MS. RIDAO: Oh, let me look.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --to accommodate some of that funding? I noticed the Hale Hoo Kupaa
was not allocated any money last year unless it was put somewhere else.
(2OUNCILM EMBER CRIVELLO: Chair? 'Cause they haven't expended all of their
(trio udible).
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Oh, okay.
MS. RIDAO: Okay. Oh yeah. Okay. So Budget Director is pointing out to me that they did
get monies in the past from the Substance Abuse Programs. And I'm looking at the
substance abuse funding that we have here and I'm thinking that we can
accommodate them. I'm not sure if it's gonna be 50,000 but yeah, we may be able to
do that.
CO U NCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
COLJNC[LMEMBER CRIVELLO: I think if you recall the executive director on Molokai
testified and she had mentioned that they were getting grant monies for the State and
she may not need this, but I cannot say for sure exactly. And maybe that's something
that we need to follow up with, with her.
MS. RIDAO: Okay, we can do that.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah.
VICE CHAlR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Okay, any... so Ohana Makamae looks as though it
gets money on its own line item and then also gets money out of the substance
abuse -MS RIDAO: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --line. So their total is?
MS. RIDAO: So their total is
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: About 103.
MS. RIDAO: --if they get the 90,000 plus 40,000 from the substance abuse fund it would be
about a 130,000.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Okay, any other questions on the substance abuse section,
Members? Seeing none, okay, let's move on.
MS. RIDAO: Okay, we're now under grants and disbursements for youth centers and
programs, 8-41. Best Buddies, I think you heard from them, also testified this
morning. They're asking for a 4,300 increase. Big Brothers/Big Sisters was also here,
they're asking for close to $6,000 increase. Boys and Girls Club of Maui for Central,
Haiku, Lahaina, and Makawao Clubhouse, move from youth centers grant. And Boys
and Girls Club of Paukukalo Center facility design moved from facilities improvement.
Oh, that's pau, yeah, that's done. Okay, so Boys and Girls club, Youth Success
Center they're asking, this is new, asking for 100,000, Hana Youth Center is flat,
they're moved from youth centers grant.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Let's stop there.
MS. RIDAO: Okay.
VICE -CHAIR WHITE: Members, questions?
COU NCI LMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WRITE: Well start with Mr. Victorino.
CO[JNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, thank you. On this new item for Boys and Girls
Club, I am reading here in the category, new line item grant for Boys and Girls Club of
Maui for a one-stop center providing information and resources and services for the
youth and their families. Can you expound a little bit more on that?
MS. RIDAO: That's a 100,000 for...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, no, rio, I know the amount but what does that entail?
MS. RIDAO: I think what they're talking about is that they wanted to be able to provide a,
like they say, if somebody just walked in and needed help how they can make referrals
from the youth center, not necessarily, you know, they, of course if it's a youth they're
gonna try and coordinate it with their services. But if it's services that they need
outside of the youth center that they can provide that one-stop service.
COUNCILM EMBER VICTORINO: So if I'm not mistaken, if family, Maui Family Support
Services, other groups like that, they would then if there's a challenge in a particular
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area refer them out to that particular agency? Is that what they're intending to do
with this money?
MS. RIDAO: Correct. So for instance if somebody came in and a family say had a substance
abuse problem in the family where that they could make the direct connect or if a
family member say they came in and it was determined that this family is not buying
food because -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right, right.
MS. RIDAO: --they're paying rent -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right.
MS. RIDAO: --then how do we help them, how do we make that connect.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So this monies, you know, again it's just for one location or
for all of the locations?
MS. RIDAO: I think it's for, they probably are gonna operate out of one location but I'm
assuming they're gonna train all their centers. That this referral can be made through
this, what are they calling it, Youth for Success Center.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Maybe, Mr. Chair, when we get an opportunity we
could ask directly to Boys and Girls Club. I'd like a little more information about this,
to be very specific yeah.
MS. RIDAO: Sure, we can ask them.
VICE-CHAIR WRITE: Yeah.
MS. RIDAO: We can ask them.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I think one of the.. .1 don't recall any one of the -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Bringing this up.
VCECHA[R WHITE: --Boys and Girls Club testifying to this prior to us seeing it here.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
ViCE-CHAIR WHITE: So...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'd like a little more information if I can.
MS. RIDAO: Sure.
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COUNCILM EMBER VICTORINO: Maybe Kelly or Gina or somebody could come in and tell us
or you could request that and get the information, Mr. Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'm sure Kelly's probably watching as we speak.
COL'NCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And she may come flying down before we're done, okay.
MR. EIAZ: And, Mr. Chair, if I might, I do have a proposal they submitted I could submit that
to the Committee for testify if you'd like that information.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We would love whatever proposals we can get. Because we don't get a
whole lot of information backing up these grant requests.
MR. E3AZ: Yeah it's about a three-page document so.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's fine.
MR. BAZ: Okay,
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: If that's okay with you, Mr. Chair. I'm sorry.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, that's fine. Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Mr. Guzman, any
questions?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: No questions. Thank you.
VICE -CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello.
COU NCI LMEMBER CRIVELLO: No, not right now. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No. thanks.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: No, but I also share Mr. Victorino's request. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Carroll. Okay, what is the status of the Paukukalo center for the
Boys and Girls Club? We provided $245,000, I believe that was for design. Do you
know if...
MS. RIDAO: Yeah, you know, Chair, I would have to get back to you on that. All we have to
do is go check their report for last year or 2014 it was, yeah. Yeah, we can check that.
VICE CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, so it would normally happen that we would get some sort of a
request for either additional design monies or start of construction by now. But we
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did have people testifying in support of constructing a new center there so they must
know something we don't.
MS. RIDAO: We'll get a report for you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And I think that that's all the questions I had. So let's
move on to Hawaiian Kamalii.
MS. RIDAO: Okay. Hawaiian Karnalii is the Hawaiian Canoe Club summer I think it's youth
program they do it year round I believe. They're asking for a $300 increase from
Lahairia
Kihei Youth Center is at flat budget, 217,000.
18.672 to 19,000.
Intermediate Education Foundation for Lahaina tutoring is at flat budget for 11,000.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, let's finish this page up. Ms. Balsa, questions?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: No, Chair. I'm okay. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No. When will things like Keiki Kokua actually go off the
paper? I mean it's been a few years and God bless them for getting on their, you
know, we gave them the seed money and they grew and now they're off on their own.
MS. !RIDAO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So I just...
MS. RIDAO: Some, you know, sometimes they ask us for money just for a little bit of help for
sornethmg they're doing at the time. But, you know, I agree like you that, you know,
great that they can do it on their own.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah Okay, just they were... yeah. Thank you. No
questions.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Ms. Crivello,
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I'm good. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Guzman. Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Nothing at this time.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Carroll, any on this page? Okay, let's move on to the top of
Page 4, Lanai Youth Center.
MS, RIDAO: Lanai Youth Center is a flat budget of $153,573. Maui Economic Opportunity
for Youth Services is asking for an $8,000 increase. Maui Family Support Services
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Teen Voices is asking for a 82,300 increase. Molokai Community Services Council for
Molokai Youth Center is a flat budget. Pala Youth Council is a flat budget, $224,000.
Project Graduation is at a flat budget of $47,741, and Youth Programs is at a fiat
budget of l07,108.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, well start with Mr. Carroll. No questions? Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No. No questions at this time.
VICE-CI-LAIR WHITE: Mr. Guzman.
CC)UNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: No questions. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I was gonna ask, the Teen Voices for the Maui Family
Support Services, how does that differ from a substance abuse program for Teen
Voices program? Or does that monies come out from.. .yeah. How does that differ?
Eight dash four two.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, if I might? I was discussing this with our staff and asking Council
Services staff just a few minutes ago as well. But I believe that these two grants
actually fund the same program, same operations. We are actually funding them the
42,000 or SO, 45,000. From the Department's recollection they had requested an
additional amount of money in a previous year and Council had put a proviso on the
Youth Programs and the Substance Abuse Programs. So that's why there was a, we
could have just combine them into one line item this year. But right now they're still
separate. So if the Committee so chooses to combine them into one grant we'd be
happy with that as well.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah. I was just trying to Fee if it was a duplication
or. okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No questions.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Good catch, Member Crivello. I just think it makes things easier
to look at. Thank you. Not that we're going to take any of their money. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Carroll. Okay, thank you. Did the, did MEO provide a reason for
the increase. Are there any increased services or just a...
MS. RIDAO: Explanations, okay.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: The $8,200 or $8,300 increase.
MS. Ri{)A(): For youth. Maui Economic Opportunity, okay. So what that program is doing is
providing afterschooi, out of school positive youth development activities for youth 6th
through 12' grade. I'm assuming there is an increase in need of services and that is
what the increase will cover. And then Maui Family Support Services, oh, that's the
one you were just discussing. So what they're saying is it's a prevention and early
intervention service and support to help teens avoid teen pregnancy and challenges of
efftctive1y parenting as teen parents. The objective of the program is to prevent child
abuse and neglect.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, but there's no specific justification for the 11 percent?
MS. RIDAO: No, there was not.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And would you in your review of what the other youth centers are
dealing with, would you, how would you comment on whether they're facing increased
need for service?
MS. RTDAO: The youth centers?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
MS. RIDAO: I believe that all of the youth centers are, I don't think it's an unmanageable
increase of service. But, you know, because as the seniors leave you get the younger
kids come in and stuff like that but there is definitely an increase of youth that are
attending youth center programs.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Cause we have no increase for Kihei Youth Center, we have one for ... or
we have no increase for Hana, we have an increase for Boys and Girls Club, then we
have no increase for Lanai, and no increase for Pala. And yet we're increasing Boys
and Girls Club and MEO, and Maui Family Support Services.
MS, Ri[)AO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So I guess that this is the same challenge we had last year where we
have, I mean we hear the testimony that everyone is serving many more youth than
they were in previous years but only some of these are receiving increases and others
are not so.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, if I might-VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Sure.
MR. BAZ: --respond to that? So the ones that you see increases are the ones that requested
increases. The Hana Youth Center, Kihei Youth Center, Lanai... excuse me, Molokai
Youth Center and Paia Youth Center did not request increases. Lanai Youth Center
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did request an increase of looks like $3,573. No, no, no, I'm sorry, so that is their
same amount, 153, that's flat. So yeah, everything else was fiat. So Boys and Girls
Club, MEO and Maui Family Support Services were the only ones that asked for
increases. But we were only gonna forward... if they're not asking for money we're not
gonna give them money they're not asking for. So that's kind of where we're at with
that point. I can understand maybe the comprehensive look especially at the youth
centers because they're serving a targeted population and providing similar services.
But if the youth centers aren't asking for an increase then, you know, Administration
feels like it's not up to us to give them money that they are not asking for.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well I don't totally disagree with that but if they're not asking for it
because they feel the County doesn't have it then... yeah, Ms. Baisa.
COLINCILMEMBER BAlSA: Thank you very much, Chair. I was wondering if you would be
okay with, I understand Ms. Cabebe is here, maybe we could ask her what this
increase is about.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Sure. Without objection, well have Ms. Cabebe come down.
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: We might as well hear
MS. RIDAO: And while she's coming down, Chair, I do know that there are a couple of youth
centers that are very successful, for instance Kihei Youth Center, they get a lot of
support from the hotels and the Kihei community, the Wailea community. So some
youth centers can get this, you know, community money better than others.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Ms. Cabebe.
MS. CABEBE: Hi, I'm Debbie Cabebe from MEO. The increase was to support an additional
position to work with the youth during the summer months only. During the school
year we are in the schools and it's manageable with two staff. During the summer
months we have an increase in participation for the children that we're serving in the
schools and we do a lot of camping, you know, outdoor activities and so it requires a
higher level of supervision. So it really is to staff a position just to help for the
summer months.
VICE-CF-lAIR WHITE: And how many kids are you serving during the summer months?
MS. CABEBE: I knew you were gonna ask me that. I believe we're funded for 175 but we're
almost at 300 right now for the last quarterly report that we just finished as of
March 31's'.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And do those all carry through into the summer months?
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MS. CABEBE: Not all in the summer but probably about half of them do summer activities
with us.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Members, questions for Ms. Cabebe? Did she answer your question,
Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA. Yes, thank you very much.
VICE CHAIR WHITE: Any other questions, Members? Thank you very much for coming
down.
MS. CABEBE: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, moving to... let's see, where were we, Director?
MS. RIDAO: We're at Animal Management.
VICE-C HAIR WHITE: Did we get through all the, oh that's right we got all, through all the
youth centers.
LOUI'C1LMEMBER VICTORINO: All the youth centers are done.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Okay, Animal Management.
MS. RIDAO: Chair, Kelly is here if you wanna hear from Kelly.
VICE CHAIR WHITE: Pardon?
MS. RII)AO- Kelly from Boys and Girls Club is here you wanna hear from her.
COUNCILMEMI3ER VICTORINO: She came.
MS. R1DA( ): She h-arci you calling her.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: She must have been watching.
COUNCIUM EMBER VICTORINO: If you don't mind, Mr. Chair. I'd like Kelly to come up.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, I'm happy to have her come up.
C( )UNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
MS. PEARSON: Hi, everybody. Sorry.
VICE CHAIR WHITE: So I guess we have a couple of question. You can start
COI TNCIIA4 EMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
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MS. PEARSON: Okay.
VICE Cl lAIR WHITE: --with yours, Mr. Victorino.
C(I)UNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Kelly, we have here a line item for Boys and Girls
Club of Maui incorporated for Youth Success Center, And I had a couple of questions.
I got some explanation from the Budget Director and the Housing and Human
Concerns Director. However, I wanted to know number one, is this just one location?
And if there's a problem in Haiku or in Makawao, or in West Maui, does that person
have to come all the way to that center to get information or to get help? Or you
explain that, please.
MS. PEARSON: Okay, So I think in the beginning of the year when I first got the opportunity
to be the CEO I kind of went around to the Council and talked about an idea that I
had had for SO many years. And basically it was a one-stop resource center for kids.
LOUN C1LMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MS, PEARSON: And yes, it does seem like people or the community would have to go down
to the central area. But because it was the central area I thought it was the most
convenient area. But what we do have is the original Central Maui Youth Center
facility, the building, and although we are using it right now for programs, a lot of our
educational programs, I still felt that we could utilize that facility not just for Boys and
Girls Club kids but the entire community. So what I did propose was a one-stop
resource center for kids. And basically my idea is to have all the services, any service
even nonprofit, for profit, any service that affects a child's life be in this one location.
And my reason is that I find that when parents are in need of services or kids are in
reed of services, whether it's kids looking for peers or counseling or people to talk to
or parent looking just for anger management counseling, or even as worse as I think
my kid is really depressed and may take his or her own life. Whatever it is, the time
that it takes for a parent to pick up the phone and actually find the right agency to
contact and get services from takes time. And sometimes they don't have that time.
So the reason I proposed this one-stop resource center was so that this would be the
core place, the area, the phone number, one phone number they would call and we
would not make them run around to different agencies, well try call this one, and try
call this one. It'll be just hold on well get the answer for you, well get the services.
Even if it's not a service that Boys and Girls Clubs currently provides but we're gonna
get the service and connect you to that right place. And I also felt that that would be a
good way to efficiently use our funds because it would be under one roof, one place,
and in a way that all us, all the agencies who serve kids could collaborate and know,
right now there's not a whole lot of talking stories. And I think over the past years
there's not been, you go to several meetings whether it be substance abuse, teen
pregnancy, alcohol, whatever, and you can go to four different meetings but we're all
talking about the same customers which is our kids when we should all be talking
stones. Under this one roof we could talk story, so yes, it, Boys and Girls Club would
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love to take the lead on this and use that facility that I think is underutilized at this
time. But it would he a collaboration of all of these services.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So I understand, it's open to any child, any family in Maui
County who needs assistance in any particular area, you're going to try to guide them
to the right specific agency to assist them at that point?
MS. PEARSON: Yes, and I think it's more for non Boys and Girls Club members 'cause
there's a lot of the kids who are in need of services that aren't coming. And from there
we can even connect them to our own services that we have.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right. And will you be getting assistance from other
organizations, other nonprofits, or for profits, or this is just you're setting up this to
see what kind of collaboration you get from others?
MS. PEARSON: I'm in the process of, I was a member of the Weinberg Fellows, the last class,
and I had made a really good connection, I don't know if anybody heard but they work
out of Oahu, they're called The Learning Coalition. And basically he has a coalition
set up on Oahn and Big Island and nothing on Maui yet. And it's kind of the same
concept that I was talking about. So they have funding, I'm currently working with
them, I've been to meetings in Kauai and trying to bring money to Maui County,
because they're not funding here yet. But that is another agency that I'm working
with at this point. And just to get the building ready. So yeah, it's kind of planting
the seed at this point. If we get approval for this then we can move forward. In July 1
I would love to be ready, but even working on the facility without even knowing if we
got this funding or not, we're already started the bail rolling for working on that
facility. And in May arid June we have three different destination companies coming
clown. Over 300 people who going do free labor for us. Just got a lot of paint donated
from Lowe's that we're gonna use to repaint the facility and set it up, wrote for Lowe's
grant So setting up the facility is one thing and then having the funding to provide
the services. My goal is to have the resource center open before parents work and
close after parents pau work too, so the later evenings. Because I think if we had
one-stop resource center for kids and their families and we operated 8:00 to 4:30 that
it really didn't make sense because that's not when they can come and visit, so that's
why the extra resources.
VICE-ChAIR WHITE: Okay, Mr. Chair. I think, you know, what I've heard and Kelly's
explanation and maybe others have questions I think may warrant this funding, and,
ou know, I hope it's not forever too funding. You know maybe hopefully with the
Weinberg and others that this will, you know, and if other groups are gonna
collaborate with you I think it's very important that they share in some of the
resources, you know. Because like you said its one stop. I agree. So thank you,
Kelly, for coming so expeditiously to be here and give us answers.
MS. PEARSON: Thank

Sorry..
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, no, I don't know if others have questions, that was me.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Guzman, questions?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: I don't have any questions. I know this has been on the
works for Kelly for many, many years. I think it's one of her brain child things I think
that she's been working on, but I did take a tour of the facility in Central, in Kahului
and say the old building where they would like to put the facility for the, what do you
call it, the one-stop shop. So yeah, thank you. I would be in support of this. Thanks.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello, any questions?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No, I like the idea. I think it's a good vision. And I hope we
can help you implement it.
MS. PEARSON: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran.
COUNC1LMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. And yeah I think there's a need and I think you
folks definitely if anyone can pull it off you can. And so this to help more like a CIP
thing in regards to an existing building, you're fixing it up or is this to roll out the
program with more resources, extend hour, you know, what you explained?
MS. PEARSON: Operations, more operations.
COUNCILM EMBER COCHRAN: More operations and... okay. And it's 100 grand?
MS. PEARSON: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: No. thank you, Chair. Kelly did a great job. Thank you, Kelly.
MS, PEARSON: Thank you. Thanks,
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr, Carroll. Okay. How much excess space do you have?
MS. PEARSON: Excess?
'VTCE-CHAIR WHITE: Excess space.
MS. PEARSON: Oh, space.
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VlCE-Cf lAIR WHITE: You said you got, it's underutilized.
MS. PEARSON: So well like I said we were using it for college bound programs in there and
but that building has gotta be about 6,000 square feet. But we're currently using it
for college bound. We were also, we also have admin offices in there. So I have my
Director of Education in there, my Director of Finance, and when you have all of that
space that is utilized once in a while and I wanna see it being used every day, daily,
and not only for Boys and Girls Club kids. I guess that's why I'm excited because it
gives us a chance to outreach to nonmembers as well, the community.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And have you spoken to other agencies as to their level of interest in
placing staff there or relocating?
MS. PEARSON: Not yet.
VICE CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MS. PEARSON: But I can do it in one week if you need me to. Yeah, not vet.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, then I also had questions about the status of the Paukukalo
building design.
MS. PEARSON: So I think last year we let some planning and design money lapse, we had
250,000 in the... -a-rid because we never got to, it there was never a solid plan. So I'm,
it's one of my priorities as the new CEO of the organization, and at this point I think
what I wanna do is kind of revisit the design and look at it more of a, I think when I
took over I asked what the number was and was a crazy high number. I not even going
say it. And 1 think what we need right now is probably the Cadillac design of Boys and
Girls Club, and I think if the need is to make sure our kids have a facility maybe I
gotta get the, no offense if anybody has a Buick or, you know, Volkswagen or, you
know, what I saying kind of cut it down on the design so we can be a little bit more
affordable then I can work on a plan. So I do warina move it forward, but before but
before I come for planning and design or CDBG or to any or even Weinberg I've already
discussed this with Weinberg as well, I think I need to revisit the design and make
sure our kids just have clubhouse and not so much a fancy schmancy kind of
building. Right now the need is for them to have a roof over their head.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So none of the design money has been spent?
MS. PEARSON: No. And it lapsed so I think I would have to comeback for it.
VICE-Cl lAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Any other questions for Kelly? Seeing none, thank
you very much for coming in.
MS. PEARSON: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Guess it pays to watch Akaku.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I think the friends in the audience was more important.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Director, let's move on to Animal Management.
MS. RIDAO: Chair, we just contacted Jerleen a few minutes ago. As most of you know she is
in the middle of a major, they're calling it the MASH Program where they're attempting
to do 300 fixes of cats this two days, today and tomorrow. I'll do the best I can for
Animal Management and Jerleen is on her way if you want to hear directly from her.
Cob NCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We can take a recess.
MS. RIDAO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That, or I was going say we can move on to the others and
come back to that later. Up to you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well, the others are, we're -MS. RIDAO: The others is not me.
ViCE-CHAIR WHITE: --going into OED,
COUNJCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, okay. That's the last one.
VtCE-CHAIR WHITE: This is the last one for today.
NJCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay,

T)11

F, -CHAIR WHITE: So why don't we take a ten-minute recess.
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

(g(,tvel).

4:42 p.m.
4:52 p.m.

VICE-CHAIR WHITE: . . (gav(-3l)... The meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee will
come back to order. Members, we have adequate time tomorrow to go through the
remaining grants that are under OED and we have time on Thursday morning. So
rather than bringing Humane Society in now or tomorrow morning because they're
going to be doing their spay/neuter clinic again tomorrow. if we bring them in on
Thursday morning, I believe they'll be done by then. Is that correct? So well bring
them hack on Thursday morning, and Ill cut you guys loose a little early. Just don't
tell Chair Hokarna. ... (laughter).
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: We won't.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So with that, we'll be back here at 9:00 tomorrow morning to
start with the OED Grants, and then Thursday we have the County Clerk, the Auditor,
and any revisits that you all want... let the Staff know that you'd like to have. And we
will also.. .we'll start with the Animal Grants at 9:00.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Nine o'clock?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So 9.00, oh, wait a minute, wait a minute. Thursday we start at
10:00? So 10:00 on Thursday. So well be here tomorrow morning at 9:00, tomorrow
night we go Upcountry, then Thursday we start at 10:00. And unless there are any
questions or objections to me letting you go early, we will adjourn this meeting.
(qavel).

ACTION:
ADJOURN:

DEFER pending further discussion.

4:54 p.m.

APPROVED:

RIKI HOKAMA, Chair
Midget and Finance Committee
Transcribed by: Jean Pokipala
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